## God's Love for Us

by

Frank Danger

(30,379 Words)

Please Click Here to View the Table of Contents

Please Click Here to View the Introduction

## Table of Contents

## Contents

Table of Contents	2
Introduction	6
The Basic Purposes of God's Love	7
Bringing Us Happiness	7
God Teaches Us How to Love Others	7
God Helps Us with Family Relationships	8
Engaging in Healthy Peer Relationships	8
God's Love Keeps Us from Hurting Others	9
We Can Understand How We Hurt Others	9
Understanding the Benefits of Loving Others	10
God's Love and the Mentally III	10
God's Love Plus Our Love	11
God's Factory of Human Life	11
God's Love for Us and Nonhuman Life	12
God's Love and the Power to Forgive	12
God's Love Creates Human Life	13
All Human and Nonhuman Life Comes from God	13
God Supports the Existence of Human Life	13
God's Love Within a Marriage	14
God Shares Love for Others Through Us	14
Working with God's Love to Achieve	15
Nonhuman Life and the Images of God	15
God's Endless Battle with Evil	16
God's Main Goal	16
How God's Love Promotes Childbirth	17
God's Role Stimulator of Child Development	17
God Is a Problem Solver	18
God Understands Our Problems	18
God Guides Us to Solve Problems	18

A Union of God's Sons and Daughters	19
God Works with The Criminal Justice System	19
God Wants to Stop Indefinite Violence	20
God, A Threat to Oneself and to Others	20
God, Schools, and Incarcerated Graduates	21
God's Love for Parents	21
Students Respond to Constructive Discipline	22
How Students Develop Human Life	22
Warnings About Bad Sexual Behaviors	23
God's Role in Virginal Decisions	23
God's Love Through a Family Crisis	24
God Brings a Family Together During a Crisis	24
God Tries to Save His Sons and Daughters	24
God Guides Our Families to Help	25
God's Love Is a Healing Force Within a Family	25
God's Healing Force and a Wrongful Death	26
God's Love for Us and Warfare	26
God Helps Us to Forgive Infidelity	27
God's Love Teaches Our Students	27
God's Love and Showing Remorse	28
God's Pain Relief After We Have Been Hurt	28
God's Love and Family Planning	29
God and Achieving Parenthood	29
The Mechanisms of Intimacy and Conception	29
Young Adults and High-Risk Sexual Behaviors	30
Young Adults and Sexually Transmitted Diseases	30
God, Young Adults, and Birth Control	31
God's Factory of Human Life	31
God and an Abortion	32
Do Young Adults Experiment with Intimacy?	33
God and Young Adult Sexual Orientation	33
The Real Purpose of Sexual Activity	34
God's Love and Our Destiny	35

God's Plan for Us	35
Achieving God's Plan for Us	35
Achieving Parenthood is Part of Our Destiny	36
Engaging in Constructive Sexual Activity	36
God and High-Risk Sexual Behaviors	37
Our Fate in Life	37
God Loves Us in Many Ways	38
We Need a Lasting Peace with Humanity	38
Bringing Joy and Love for Humanity	39
Our Destiny and Finding God	39
Part of Our Destiny Is to Talk to God	40
Our Personal Relationship with God	40
An STD That Obstructs Our Destiny	41
God and Our Incarceration	42
Coming to Peace with God	42
God, The Ultimate Matchmaker	43
God, a Boyfriend and a Girlfriend	43
God's International Dating Service	43
Is Consummation Necessary?	44
God and an Unplanned Pregnancy	44
What Is an Abortion?	45
God and Under Aged Sexual Activity	45
God Taunts a Man to Propose Marriage	46
Engaging in Healthy Sexual Activity	46
Successful Sexual Activity	47
God and a Marriage in Crisis	47
God, the Holy Spirit, and Mutual Love	48
We All Need a Relationship with God	48
Our Daily Communication with God	48
God Talks to Us When We Need Him	49
The Holy Spirit Can Help Us	49
Wrongful Deaths are Unjustifiable	50
God and the Criminal Justice System	50

Going to God for Help	51
How Do We Show Love for God?	51
Conclusion	52
God Stimulates Human Life	52
God's Factory of Human Life	52
God and Our Sexual Orientation	53
God and Sexually Transmitted Diseases	53
How God and the Holy Spirit Forgive Us	54
We Love God Through Loving Others	54
The Love of God Through Others	55
God and Human Development	55
God Wants to Forgive Us	56
God's End to Paranoia and Violence	56
We Must Forgive Our Brothers and Sisters	57
Solving by Using Peaceful Confrontation	57

#### Introduction

We all exist as part of a community of brothers and sisters that answer to the love and affection of God, our Supreme Being. We all feel the effects of God's love every time that we do anything that reaches out to nature to help us to continue to exist as human beings.

God is a healing force that helps us to recover from pain, suffering, and hardship. It is God's love for us that helps us to overcome the suffering of natural disasters, wrongful deaths, personal injuries, and being victimized by crime.

God teaches us how to love others. God teaches us that we must show love for Him and for others. Much of the love that we show for others comes from God. God teaches us how to show love others by helping them, by encouraging them to pray, by guiding them away from committing sins and crimes, and by getting the help when they really need help.

God's love guides us to help ourselves. We achieve an Attachment to God through prayer and through a commitment that we will always do the best that we can to accomplish the will of God in our lives. That kind of love helps us to bring happiness and joy to our fellow brothers and sisters, all of God's children, in our lives, in our communities, and over the world.

We must understand that God tries to love us from the time that we are babies. God loves us through the love that our parents and loved ones have for us. God relies on our parents to teach us how to love others. God wants our babies to feel God's love so that they will love humanity and will be a powerful part of humanity in the future.

We cannot live without experiencing the Love of God. God shows us His love every time that he works with nature to give us food, water, breathing air, oil, power, and natural gas. We receive God's gifts from nature for free. He then allows us to sell his nature's creations to others for money. That is because God wants to support the economy of our human family.

Can we communicate with God? Communicating with us is part of the way that God loves us. God wants to understand our problems, issues, and concerns. God wants to guide us down on the right path to achieve success in His Universe. God wants to intervene in our lives before we make a mistake that can destroy our existence in His Universe.

God's love seeks to reward us for showing love for our family members, our friends, and our other brothers and sisters throughout the world. Hatred and violence between our brothers and sisters generates a pain and suffering for God that incapacitates His ability to help us to solve our problems by showing us love through communicating with us.

We must be considerate of the daily pain and suffering that our Loving God has to face because we show hatred and violence for our brothers and sisters. We must work with God to bring about peaceful resolutions to our conflicts with others through peaceful confrontation and not with violence, war, and murder. We must further examine the way that God's Love plays many roles in all of our lives.

## The Basic Purposes of God's Love

## **Bringing Us Happiness**

God does not exist to make us suffer. God exists to help us to feel happiness and joy when He invites us to exist as part of His Universe. We experience God's happiness in many ways. The birth of a child brings us much happiness. Many parents do not understand that a new born baby comes from God. God creates a human life inside of a woman's body which is God's Factory of Human Life.

Our children feel happiness when they succeed in school. They feel happy when they function as part of constructive peer groups. God promotes our happiness when He encourages us to socialize with others in both school and at work. God wants us to show love and happiness for all our family, friends, and other loved ones.

What is happiness? Happiness happens when God is successful in promoting the positive and constructive family relationships, student-peer relationships, and work relationships that contribute to successful attempts to help us to function normally within God's Creation. We function normally when we stop having hateful thoughts about hurting others. We function normally when we recognize that God deserves happiness from us when nations will try to settle its differences and disputes through peaceful confrontation.

It hurts God to make us suffer. God wants to live at peace with us. However, some of us may threaten His Human Family. He may feel the need to hurt insurgents that my threaten the existence of His children throughout the world. Nothing hurts God more than to hurt some of His children because He has no choice.

It will always be God's goal to live in complete happiness with His sons and daughters that are part of His creation.

#### God Teaches Us How to Love Others

God wants his children and young adults to know how to love others. God wants his adults to always be in a relationship when they will love others.

God teaches us how to love others from the time that they are born. God helps parents to hear a baby's thoughts and to understand a baby's issues. God shows love for a new child in the world through the love of his or her parents and loved ones. God wants all newborn babies, toddlers, and children to feel His love and to feel the love of Humanity when all of God sons and daughters welcome the new human life into the world.

There are times when we find it difficult to love other. There are times when we do not know how to do it. We sometimes do not understand the meaning of love. God tries to guide us to understand that love is all about working with God to create and to develop human lives throughout God's Creation. Love is about making sure that kids and young adults know better that to hurt themselves by committing crimes that hurt themselves and that hurt others.

Our kids and young adults must understand that we all answer to the Love of God. We face dire consequences if we reject the love that God has offered to us in our lives.

## God Helps Us with Family Relationships

God becomes sad when He sees the disintegration and the collapse of a marriage. A marriage is all about a contract between a man and a woman that will promise God that they will participate in the creation and the development of human life. God is very hurt when parents will not be raising children together.

Some children and young adults deal with behavioral problems. They can fall behind in their studies. They can experiment with drugs, tobacco, and alcohol. They can be antisocial and violent. God wants to do everything that He can to help parents to deal with these sad situations.

God can always encourage a family to seek psychiatric evaluations and to seek psychotherapy to help them to cope with a mentally ill student family member. The one thing that parents should understand about God is that He never just gives up on one of His children. God wants to do everything that He can to save the life of a mentally ill child and/or a young adult. God created the science of psychiatry. God wants our Behavioral Health Professionals to be there to work with Him to save our students' lives when they become ill with mental illnesses.

God recruits the best and brightest Behavioral Health Professionals to work with Him to save families from collapsing. They want to work together to show love and affection for families that are struggling both financially and with family conflict. Behavioral Health Professional are there to save the lives of all family members. They want to save the family unit so that a divorce will not be necessary. They want to help children and young adults to cope with conflict in the family household. They want to work with God to do everything that they can to ensure that no family member will emerge as a threat to himself or herself during a family crisis. We must remember that God cries when families fail. The last thing that we would ever want to do is to inflict this kind of suffering upon God.

## Engaging in Healthy Peer Relationships

Every student wants to be part of a peer group. Every student wants to socialize with friends in school. God supports and encourages successful and productive peer relationships in all schools. These types of relationships help student to develop into adults that will seek to achieve parenthood. God supervises all peer and social relationships in all schools in the world.

Successful and productive peer relationships in schools help our students to find God in their lives. God helps these students to achieve their destiny. God helps these students to establish their sexual orientation. God helps these students to understand the benefits of achieving parenthood. God helps these students to understand what their role will be in His Human Creation when they have been successful in engaging in positive peer relationships.

Positive peer relationships help students to have a closer relationship to God. Students find it easier to communicate with God when they have succeeded in mastering the way to communicate with others. God becomes a more powerful force in a student's life when he or she attempts to find God or has found God through healthy and productive peer relationships and peer activities.

Healthy peer relationships help students to better perform in the classroom. Successful socialization helps students to understand that they answer to the God to which they answer and that is a vital part of their lives.

## God's Love Keeps Us from Hurting Others

It is a sin and a crime to hurt others. God does not tolerate us when we seek to hurt others. Hurting others does not have any constructive purpose as far as God is concerned. God does not want us to turn His love for us into pain and suffering for someone else.

God will begin to negotiate with us in a peaceful manner when He detects that we may be contemplating hurting ourselves and/or hurting others. God loves us. God's Love is there to help us listen to God when He will warn us about the danger that awaits us when we want to hurt ourselves and/or to hurt others.

God wants us to help those of us that are a threat to us and are a threat to themselves. God cries so much when we should injure or to kill someone who realizes that he or she is a threat to himself or herself and/or others. Wrongful deaths of mentally ill human beings that have psychiatric disorders and that cannot get help when they need it disrupts the entire human race.

We all need a relationship with God. We all need to communicate with God. We all depend on God for our existence in His Universe. The pain that God suffers when one of His children ignores His help and proceeds to hurt himself and/or to hurt others is unthinkable. We do not think about how much we are hurting God when we are trying to hurt others.

We must call a truce between ourselves, each other, and God. We must stop finding senseless excuses to escalate hatred, violence, and to promote our detachment from God. God is not our enemy. We all answer to God in many ways. We must understand that our commitment to God to never make a conscience effort to hurt others happened when we were born. God's love will always guide us away from us from using violence and hatred to settle disputes with our brothers and sisters throughout the world.

#### We Can Understand How We Hurt Others

God does not like to see a situation when a child or a young adult makes a deliberate effort to hurt others. God tries hard to work with educators and parents to help young students to understand that hurting others is unacceptable. Our children and young adults should receive extensive training about how certain types of behaviors can hurt others.

God must work with educators to help students that hurting others hurts God. All students must understand that God should punish them if they hurt themselves and/or hurt others. Our students must understand the types of behaviors that hurt God and that hurt Humanity. Our students need to understand how to show respect for God when He tries to tries to stop them from committing a mistake that can destroy their lives forever.

Students cannot just learn how to hurt people by making mistakes that result in injuring others. We should encourage children and young adults to work with God to understand a simple concept. God must help them to understand the difference between right and wrong.

God is devastated when one of His children winds up in incarceration. God wants all of us to understand how to behave properly so that we will never achieve incarceration. God does not want to continue to tolerate schools that cause their students to face incarceration after graduation.

## Understanding the Benefits of Loving Others

God begins to teach us about the benefits of loving others from the time that we are newborn babies. Parents and other loved one shower a newborn baby with love, affection, kindness, and the love of God that created the baby and brought him or her into the world. A parent's happiness after childbirth comes from the same God that brought the baby's parents into the world many years before.

God wants to help toddlers and children about how much they gain by showing love and affection for family members, parents, siblings, and close friends. Parents should understand that God is the only being that understands the process of maturation of a baby, toddler, and a child. God works directly with parents and educators to put in a strong effort to produce a successful development of a human being that will learn to love God and to love others for the rest of their lives.

God wants parents and educators to reward children on Christmas Day and on their birthday every year for showing love and affection for family members, friends, and God Himself. Young children do not completely understand that they show love for God by showing love for others. Others do not exactly understand that they show love for God by showing love for their kids and young adults.

God wants students to understand that love for others and love for God brings much happiness to their lives. The love between a husband and wife produces the ultimate reward from God. God appoints the husband and wife to achieve parenthood. Working with God to develop children through their lives is a parent's ultimate reward for loving God and for loving others.

God's love guides parents to respond to a baby's mannerisms and to the baby's thoughts and attempts to speak. God's love for the baby and for children in general help them to learn how to speak to others.

We should teach our kids to show love for God by teaching them how to pray so that they will begin enjoying the benefits of loving others from the time that they are toddlers.

## God's Love and the Mentally III

God tries as best as that He can to be a loving and a healing force in the lives of His mentally ill sons and daughters. God knows the grief that family members, educators, behavioral health professionals, and law enforcement officers feel when they repeatedly violent and self-destructive behaviors in a mentally ill person.

God wants to work with everyone to save the lives of all mentally ill persons. They must believe that God is part of their lives. They must believe that God wants to help them. They should believe that a higher power and a higher intelligence wants to guide them into a new era of their lives. They should understand the pain that our Supreme Being goes through when mentally ill persons conspire to hurt themselves and/or to hurt others.

God, our behavioral health professionals, and our pharmaceutical corporations are making much progress in helping to find therapies and medications that can help mentally ill persons to live peacefully with their family members. God never wants mentally ill persons to face incarceration. God wants mentally ill persons to live at home with their family. God wants us to try harder to save the lives of mentally ill persons. We need to work with God to give much love to our mentally ill patients.

#### God's Love Plus Our Love

We can accomplish great things when we work with God to accomplish goals and create inventions. We must share love with God if He would be able to help us to create an engineering project. God may help us to invent something because He wants it to come into existence.

God always wants to work with engineers and inventors to create mechanisms that elevate our standard of living all over the world. God wants our scientists and engineers to investigate Him. God wants scientists do discover something new about His Universe every day of the year.

The only way that an invention can work or that a project can succeed is when we work in a state of mutual love between ourselves and God. God makes living mechanisms work. God understands how nonliving mechanisms work. God is the Chief Biological Engineer in the Universe. He designs human life and nonhuman life by Himself. No one supervises God and no one taught Him how to engineer and to bring life into existence.

We all must work with God in a mutual state of love for each other to conduct our daily business. God coaches us in our schoolwork so that we will receive the highest possible grades on our report cards. God coaches us at work so that we will be able to perform our jobs properly. God tries to work with us to resolve our conflicts with others in schools or at work peacefully.

Everything that Humanity has ever accomplished is a result of a mutual love and a cooperation between human beings and God. We cannot exactly build a car without God. God cannot build a car without help from us. We cannot manufacture a baby. However, God needs a female body to create a human baby. We need to share a mutual love between ourselves and God to achieve a lasting peace for His Universe and our universe.

## God's Factory of Human Life

The mutual love between a man, a woman, and God can work to create a human life. A marriage is a commitment between a man and a woman to work together and to work with God to bring new human lives into the world and to develop those human lives throughout childbirth, the toddler years, childhood, young adulthood, and adulthood.

The strength of the mutual love that a couple will share with God will provoke Him to create a new human life or new human lives inside of His Factory of Human Life inside of a woman's body. God detects the powerful love that a man and a woman share in intimacy when He makes His decision to award them with a pregnancy and a new human life or human lives.

God cannot create human life by himself. God needs to work with human beings, a man and a woman, to create a new human life. That is what we mean when we say that all human beings exist as "Part of God." Our relationship with God mandates that we should try to with a member of the opposite gender to promote the creation and the development of new human lives.

God creates a human life in pitch-black darkness inside of a woman's body which contains His "Factory of Human Life." We must understand that God and only God has the jurisdiction over His efforts to create a human life. Only God, the being that creates human lives inside of a woman, has the right to terminate a pregnancy. It is only God who decides what the result of a pregnancy will be.

#### God's Love for Us and Nonhuman Life

God must create nonhuman life to maintain the existence of all human life. Nonhuman life includes plant life and animal life. God will set quotas for Himself that will allow Him to understand how many types of fruits and vegetables to produce for consumption by a certain time by Humanity.

How does God create an egg? God makes sure that we will never run out of eggs. God likes to create eggs for our consumption and enjoyment.

God's farms create fruits and vegetables that taste good. Bananas taste good. What would the world be like without grapes and apples? How could we eat in a restaurant without a salad that has lettuce?

Have we ever run out of wood or paper? Who creates the wood that we use to create paper? That being should the One and Only God. God sets and meets quotas for himself so that we will never run out of food, water, or other nonhuman essentials.

We do not have to pay God to do this for us. We may think that God creates foods from nonhuman life and gives it to us for free because He loves us. Do we exploit God by taking His nonhuman living creations and selling them for personal gain? Your guess is as good as anyone else's guess.

God shows love for us by creating many types of nonhuman living and nonhuman dead plants and animals. We should thank God, every day for giving us our food for free from nature.

#### God's Love and the Power to Forgive

There will be many times in our lives when we will seek forgiveness from others that we have injured. There will come times when others will ask us to forgive them for hurting us. There will come a time when we will try to understand the difference between intentional injuries and accidental injuries.

We must face God to ask Him to forgive us every time that we have done something that has caused us to hurt ourselves or to hurt others. We must apologize to God for the pain and suffering that we have caused. We must ask God for guidance so that we can work with God and others to repair the damage that we have caused for ourselves, for others, and for God.

Part of the process of forgiving is the effort to help those that we have hurt. Another part should do with working with God to help those that we have hurt. We should work with God to find ways to compensate others for their injuries. We must show them that we care about them despite the way that we have injured them.

God is a forgiving Supreme Being. God does not want to hold a grudge against us when we have succeeded in hurting ourselves and/or hurting others. God wants us to show remorse to those that we have hurt by helping them to recover from what we have done to them. We want God to help us to proceed with the process of remorse by guiding us to a conclusion about the situation.

We all need to be forgiving to each other. God wants to be forgiving to all of us when we hurt Him. We must pray for mutual forgiveness between ourselves, others, and God in order to complete the healing process.

## God's Love Creates Human Life

## All Human and Nonhuman Life Comes from God

One of the attributes that makes God our single and only Supreme Being is His ability to turn His need to love all of us into successful efforts to create us so that He can enjoy His self-appointed ability to love all of us.

All human and nonhuman life come from a single Creator. We all look to One Single God to keep us alive and to help us to function within His Universe. God needs to create us because He needs to love all of us. God needs to create more live than now exists because of His insatiable appetite for wanting to love a greater number of human beings every day that we exist in His Universe.

God creates nonhuman life out of His love for us. God wants to support our existence here on this Planet Earth by giving us food that comes from His Creation of nonhuman life. God supports our existence by giving us as much food, water, and other fluids that we will need to continue to sustain our lives in His Universe.

Recognizing the existence of a One True God means that all human life and nonhuman life comes from a single living being in the Universe which we call "God." We are part of God. God needs our participation in His efforts to create human and nonhuman life. We are part of God when we need to work with God and God needs to work with Us to create human and nonhuman life.

The creation of human and nonhuman life comes out of God's love for us. All human life comes out of the love that we share with God and the love that He shares with us.

## God Supports the Existence of Human Life

God loves us. That means that He must create food, water, and other fluids to give us the ability to eat foods and to drink fluids so that we can continue to remain alive in God's Universe. God creates nonhuman life because He loves all of us. We can always see images of God when we see images of nonhuman creatures.

God creates food for our consumption for free. God creates water for us to drink for free. Cod creates crude oil and natural gas for us for free. God does these things for us with no selfish intentions out of how His Love supports Human Life all over the Planet Earth. God expects us to love Him if we are going to get free food and drinking fluids from Him. Why should we want to hurt God, to hurt ourselves, and/or to hurt others when we have such a generous God that gives us everything that we need for our survival for free?

Can God teach us how to turn a seed into a watermelon? Can God teach us how to turn a chicken into something that we can cook and eat? Have we ever run out of eggs because God could not work with nature to exceed the quota of eggs that His human beings need for breakfast and other food purposes all over the world? When was the last time that the world ran out of drinking water?

God does some amazing things to keep us alive. God does not just create human life. He likes to be the Chief Biological Engineer of Nonhuman Life of the Universe. He gains much satisfaction when His nonhuman living creations contribute to His ability to love all human beings.

## God's Love Within a Marriage

God is the world's most notorious matchmaker. He loves to see a man and a woman that will fall in love with each other. He loves to introduce a man that is a perfect match for a woman so that they can start a long-term relationship. God loves to see dating between two adults that need to love each other to have a purpose to exist.

God wants a marriage to be a public contract between a husband, a wife, and Him. This contract means that all three entities in the relationship will work together to support the creation and the development of new human lives. God's love for His married couple will allow them to take on the ultimate mission of developing new human lives for the rest of their lives.

The gift of a human life is the most wonderful gift of love that God could present to a husband and a wife. Loving a newborn life is the ultimate reward for a husband and wife that have worked together to prove to God that they deserve their chance to become parents. They want God to know that they will be role models for parents when they will get the chance to love their newborn babies. They will help God to understand that they will be ready to assume the challenges of parenthood.

God's day of glory is the birthday of the child that He will present to his or her parents after childbirth. God's joy is the love that He will share with the parents, the child, and others that will have so much happiness to gain when the child continue to exist in their lives. Nothing moves God more that the beginning of the happiness that loved ones will share with Him when they begin the long journey to develop the baby into an adult that will achieve God's chosen destiny for him or her. God will love this family for the rest of their lives.

## God Shares Love for Others Through Us

We must understand that parents feel the Love of God whenever they experience the happiness of interacting with their children. The love that the feel that comes from their children also comes from their relationship with God. The love that our children enjoy from us also comes from God. God participates in the relationships between parents and children. God wants to share in the love that parents and children attempt to show for each other.

God does not particularly like it when babies cry. God might see this situation as a message to the baby's parents that something is making the baby or the toddler to suffer. God may think that the baby of the toddler may just be unreasonable with his or her parents. Parents should always respond to a baby's crying or a toddler's crying with love and with the guidance of God. God always knows why a baby or toddler would cry.

God always shows love for a child's parents by guiding the parents to resolve a baby's conflicts. No parent can tolerate a crying baby. God can show love for the child through the parents. It is a more difficult situation for the baby to cry when they should face God's love and discipline. God is always there to give guidance and help for parents through the love that He gives to them and to their children.

God's love is a healing force that makes us feel better when it comes from people who work for God to show God's love for us to try to help us and/or to save our lives. God's love is present in all people that make a career out of helping others to overcome illnesses, hardships, pain, and suffering. We find God's Spirit in our lives when we see that God's Love in others that want to help us.

### Working with God's Love to Achieve

God must approve any effort that we make to accomplish a goal or to invent a new mechanism or a new device. God is very interested in working with us to complete the creation of an invention that would benefit the wellbeing of all of us. God always works with scientists, engineers, and inventors. God always wants us to build something that is better and more efficient than what we used to have.

God's love for our inventors is essential to the progress and ultimately the successful creation of an invention or an engineering project. God wants His love for His scientists and engineers to work to make them more successful so that the world will emerge as a better place for all of us. God's love promotes scientific achievement and the creation of engineering miracles.

God's love helps teachers to work with our younger students. Our students feel God's love for them through the teachers and school officials that guide them and that love them. God hopes that our students can achieve academic success by responding to the love that He shows for them through the efforts of their teachers to love and to care for them.

God cares about our criminal justice system. God does not want to continue to tolerate the incarcerations of His Children. God wants to reform the criminal justice system so that it will keep our brothers and sisters out of prison. Our brothers and sisters will learn their lessons. They then will achieve the responsibility to work with God to avoid situations that would get them into trouble again.

God wants to work with a criminal justice system that retains our freedom through the love of the intervention that He needs to show for all of us all over the world. God thinks that His love for us means that we deserve freedom and not incarceration in His Universe.

## Nonhuman Life and the Images of God

We want to look at God. We want to see what God looks like. We want to see a few images of nonhuman life that will give us an idea about what God might look like if we were to look for Him for a face to face meeting.

God always creates nonhuman plants and nonhuman animals. We like to look at God's face when we look at a flower or an apple. We see Images of God when we see fish, dogs, and cats. We see Images of God when we see birds flying all over the world.

Our Planet Earth is loaded with hundreds-of-trillions of images of God that we see just by looking at the nonhuman life that He loves to create repeatedly. God is a biological engineer. He is obsessed with creating nonhuman life. It is incredible how nonhuman life outnumbers human life in the God's Universe.

However, God looks good when we see the kinds of plants and animals that He creates. We get to see Images of God when we are in a forest or underwater while we watch beautiful fish and aquatic beings. Why did God seek to create animals that could fly? It would be nice if we could know the purpose of the existence of flying animals.

There are three ways of seeing images of God. We can see images of God by looking at human life, by looking at animal life, and by looking at plant life. God's ultimate purpose for maintaining His Universe is to live our His dream to love us and to create human life endlessly forever.

#### God's Endless Battle with Evil

Something has gone wrong with God's Universe. Many of God's Human Beings show or express the desire to destroy human life. The Forces of Evil have decided to have something to gain by disrupting God's Intelligent Human Beings with their intent to undermine God's Universe. God tries to create human life while the Forces of Evil attack Him by trying to cause wrongful deaths by destroying human life.

God does not understand why so many of His children what to hurt themselves and want to hurt others. God does not what He has done wrong to make the destruction of human life an everyday occurrence for all human life in the universe. God does not understand why certain people feel that they might have something to gain by injuring or by destroying human life.

God does not know why so many of His Sons and Daughters fail to respond to the love that He tries to show for them. God is very hurt when He creates a Human Life only to find that the Human Life completely ignores Him throughout the Human Beings whole life. God does not understand how His love that created a human being could cause a human being to show a total hatred toward Him.

We must be very sensitive to the way that God suffers when endless numbers of His Human Beings endlessly resort to violence to resolve their problems. We must understand that God in no way wants to hurt us under any circumstances. God's suffering is unbelievable when humanity must destroy the life of someone that has tried to betray God by trying to succeed in destroying human life.

God knows that destroying human life does nothing to destroy evil. Hopefully, the human family will dissolve evil by working together with God to end His senseless suffering and our endless suffering,

#### God's Main Goal

God wants to end our suffering and wrongful deaths. God wants us to stop hurting each other. God wants us to stop hurting ourselves. We must understand how we devastate Humanity when we make God suffer by hurting ourselves and by hurting others. We must understand that living in God's Universe is a right and a privilege. We do not have the right to sabotage God's existence by hurting ourselves and by hurting others within His Universal Creation.

We should only feel happiness in God's Universe. We should live at peace with God. We should live at peace with each other. We should come to understand that we are all brothers and sisters that answer to the same One True God. That One True God brought us into the world. God brought us into the world because He needed for us to exist so that He could love us. Showing cruelty against God by hurting ourselves and by hurting others is inconsistent with the standards that we should uphold as the members of God's Human Family.

God deserves a lot from us. He deserves that we will have the intent and the attitude to solve disputes between ourselves and our brothers and sisters by peaceful confrontation. We cannot resolve our disputes with others by attempting to cause a wrongful death or a murder.

We must look to God to help us to resolve our disputes with others in a way that is peaceful and that is respectful to both God and to the wellbeing of Humanity.

#### How God's Love Promotes Childbirth

God wants a husband and wife to crave to have an aggressive and intimate sex life. That is because God wants the husband and wife to make repeated efforts to attempt to achieve a conception and a pregnancy. God becomes very eager to share the happiness of parenthood with a husband and a wife when He experiences the love that they would have for each other.

God promotes the intimacy between a husband and wife that works with Him to produce the creation of a human life in God's Factory of Human Life inside of a woman's body. Do they have to want a pregnancy for this to happen? Do they want to be intimate just to be intimate and not to want a baby? Are they big fans of using birth control? What if God wants them to get pregnant because they continue to be intimate with each other? Will they reject God's offer to become parents if the wife gets pregnant?

The main purpose of loving intimacy between a husband and a wife in a marriage is to work with God to create a new human life and to bring that new human life into the world through childbirth. The mutual use of birth control between a husband and a wife to frustrate God's efforts to create a new human life for the couple would make no sense.

A married couple continues to pursue intimacy until they get the news that they have been waiting for from God. God tells them that they will be the parents of a newborn baby. God wants that news to be the greatest news that they will ever get from Him.

The parents can then thank God for His kindness and they can prepare for the birthday of their child by loving each other and by loving God. They will achieve a happiness that comes from parenthood and from God.

## God's Role Stimulator of Child Development

God plays many roles in the development of a human life after childbirth. God helps parents to understand a baby's thoughts. God helps parents to understand their baby's needs. God helps parents to learn how to communicate with the baby.

God begins to teach the baby how to understand the family's spoken language. God teaches the baby to show facial expressions when the baby is happy, sad, or excited. God begins to train the baby to have a working relationship with his or her parents, siblings, and caretakers.

God continues to develop the baby's body as time passes. The baby gains weight. The baby begins to learn how to hold things and how to walk. Babies struggle to learn how to talk.

Developing a baby's ability to function as a toddler is a joint effort between God, a father, a mother, and all other family members and caretakers that are involved with the baby. God is the Boss when it comes to helping everyone to understand the daily role that they must play in the development of a baby.

The existence of a baby in a household can generate an enormous amount of love and happiness for family members and for others that deal with the baby. The Love of God is a power that changes the lives of the family members of the baby for the better for the rest of the lives. God cares about how that extra love in a household can make a difference in making a family much happier.

# God Is a Problem Solver God Understands Our Problems

God supervises absolutely everything that each of us does for the entire time that we function on this planet and that exists in His Universe. God understands everything about everything we do and He understands why we do everything that we do. We do not always understand that God follows us into our efforts to hurt ourselves and/or to hurt others.

God knows what goes through our minds when we try to work with Him to solve our problems. No one understands the complexities of our problems better than God does. God is the most intelligent resource that we can reach that would give us possible solutions to implement to solve our problems. God wants us to solve our problems without hurting others. God must authorize solving problems by injuring and incapacitating others. God can punish us for solving problems by hurting others without His authorization and guidance.

God usually helps us to solve problems by guiding us to help others, to work directly with God, to accept help from others, and/or to work with God and others simultaneously. God wants us to resolve the problems that make us suffer and that make it difficult to function as productive members of His Universe and of His Human Family.

God understands all the possible solutions to our problems because He completely understands us through the love that He shows for all of us. He can help us by communicating what is we should do about our problems by to us or through our loving relationships with others.

God's love for us will help us to succeed in achieving the resolutions to all our problems if we go to God for help and if we have faith that His love for us can save our lives.

#### God Guides Us to Solve Problems

God can talk to us about our problems. God can help us to understand the complexities of our problems simply by talking with us in our minds. God can help us the options that exist in our lives that could help us to seek a final resolution to our problems and hardships.

God can guide others to work with us to solve our problems. God shows His love for us through the love that others have for us. God wants others to assist us through the most difficult problems as well as through the most basic problems. This is how we find the Spirit of God in the lives of those persons that we love. We find God in our lives when we discover that others are working with God to help us to overcome our hardships and problems.

Solving problems can sometimes be a team effort. A group of human beings can join forces with God with the determination to solve problems in a situation once and for all. All problem-solving teams must understand the advantages that they may have if they would accept the love and guidance of God in their members' efforts to solve their problems.

God tells us the truth about the problems that we face. We must trust the judgment and opinion of our Supreme Being if we will ever finally bring a final peace for ourselves when we finally solve our problems after working with God to do so.

## A Union of God's Sons and Daughters

It is sometimes God's will and opinions to form groups of individuals which would together with Him to solve problems that annoy Him. There are times when God can only solve a problem by asking a certain group of people to help Him to solve it.

Different types of groups work together with God to solve different types of problems that continue to hurt and to annoy God. A group of doctors in a hospital work under the direction of God to try to cure illnesses and to help sick patients and sick families. Groups of teachers work together to educate our students. Groups of politicians work to enact legislation that will allow the government to solve problems.

God assembles a body of the government to solve problems in a nation, such as in the United States, through an election to work together with Him to lead the government to solve a nation's problems. God may assemble politicians to help the government not only to solve problems here in the United States but also in other countries.

God is a leader that assembles many types of groups that consist of His Sons and Daughters to work toward ending human suffering and to help human beings to enjoy a humane and acceptable standard of living. God wants to lead groups to stop poverty, substance abuse, and warfare throughout His Creation in a way that minimizes the loss of life. God wants to help all of us to stop using violence to resolve conflicts and disagreements that we may have with others.

God assembles Unions of His Sons and Daughters to work with Him to one day end violence, poverty, suicidal behaviors, and the inhumane treatment of peoples with disabilities. God will work with us to accomplish His goals.

## God Works with The Criminal Justice System

The Criminal Justice System of the United States answers to God. All law enforcement agencies answer to God. God has a major role in the types of decisions that judges, prosecutors, attorneys, and members of law enforcement agencies will make about those of us that seem to want to break the law on the federal, state, and/or local levels.

God is a forgiving Supreme Being that wants to give everyone that commits a crime a second chance to reenter His Community of Human Creation. God goal was not to create a human life that would face wasteful incarcerations for the rest of his or her lives. God wants all of us to remain as part of His Creation. He wants the Criminal Justice System to be merciful with those of us that do not know any better than to commit a crime.

Our Criminal Justice System has a lot to do with our students. We must teach our children the difference between right and wrong. Our students must understand the substance of misdemeanors as well as felonies and violent crimes. Our children and young adults should understand the consequences of committing crimes. Criminal justice training should be part of the curriculum of every grammar school, middle school, and high school in the United States.

God cannot continue to lose His Sons and Daughters to incarceration because they do not know better than to commit crimes. We must help our students to work with God to avoid incarceration.

## God Wants to Stop Indefinite Violence

God feels pain every day when He must face wrongful deaths. Wrongful deaths are people who die because of murder, suicide, crime sponsored violence, law-enforcement sponsored violence, and/or national-war authorized violence.

There is no situation that justifies the wrongful death of any human being. God and only God has the right to end a human life. We cannot try to find excuses to justify murdering on of God's sons or daughters. A wrongful death disrupts God's entire Human Family. A wrongful death may be portrayed as justified in front of us. A wrongful death is never justified in front of God and/or in front of all of us.

Indefinite violence hurts God. Generating endless numbers of excuses to justify an indefinite period of violence between different groups of God's Children hurt God. This infuriates God. God in no way tolerates excuses to extend long periods of indefinite fighting and murder between different groups of human beings.

God did not create us so that we could spend our entire lives to find excuses to justify killing people for the rest of our lives. We have no right to indefinitely finance the extended capability to destroy human life. We disable ourselves when we believe that the murder of a human being is a justifiable wrongful death that humanity will tolerate.

God wants to stop wrongful deaths and senseless violence. We have no right to justify our needs to injure or to kill anyone that lives with us as part of God's Human Family. We must come to love our brothers and sisters. That love comes with a commitment to God that we will never use violence to solve our disputes. We will never feel the need to cause a wrongful death to accomplish a goal. Our love for God will always result in a peaceful resolution to our problems with God and with others.

#### God, A Threat to Oneself and to Others

God detects when any one of us is a threat to oneself and/or a threat to others. God wants to save our life whenever anyone of us is a threat to oneself and/or a threat to others. A psychiatric illness can cause a person to want to hurt themselves and/or to hurt others.

God created a branch of medicine which is called "Psychiatry" to help those that have mental illnesses to not realize their threat to themselves and/or to others. God wants psychiatrists to protect the sanity of those mentally ill patients that believe that they seek to hurt themselves and/or to hurt others.

It can be difficult for God to work with Psychiatrists and other Behavioral Health Professionals to save the life of a mentally ill patient. God does not want these patients to die or to attempt to become a wrongful death. God does not want any of these patients to try to hurt or to kill anyone else. God does not want these patients to face lifelong incarceration.

God wants these patients to get help. Behavioral Health Professionals are there to work with God to save the lives of mentally ill children, young adults, and adults. We want mentally ill family members to live with their families. We do not want them to exist in incarceration. We want them to live in a loving environment. We want them to feel the love of a family that will work with God to try hard to make sure that the patient will no longer want to hurt himself or herself and/or to hurt others.

#### God, Schools, and Incarcerated Graduates

Our schools are supposed to develop and train our children and young adults to exist as an asset to God and to God's Human Family. God wants to preserve all students' freedom within His Human Creation. God cannot tolerate a failure that will cause either a student and/or a graduate of a school to face incarceration.

Working with God is the right way to discipline those of us that have committed crimes and that have violated laws. God's love for all of us shows mercy for us when we do not know any better than to break laws that cause our students or our graduates to face prosecution and/or incarceration.

We send our kids and young adults to school so that they will develop into social beings that will be an asset to God's Human Creation. God wants these students and graduates to remain with Him in His existence. God does not want to lose them to a prison. God does not want to lose them to a psychiatric facility. God does not want any of His children to face expulsion from Humanity and from His Creation.

God has no tolerance for schools that produce children, young adults, and adult graduates that face incarceration during the time that they are students or after graduation. Schools must prepare our students to enjoy a future as part of humanity. Our schools are supposed to help their students to understand the benefits of parenthood. Schools are supposed to prepare students to function in careers. Schools must teach our students the difference between right and wrong.

God is very angry when an effort to graduate from a grammar school, a middle school, a high school, and/or a college becomes a passageway to a life in prison. God is determined to deal with this problem and to solve it one way or the other.

#### God's Love for Parents

Parents encounter all types of behavioral problems in their children all the time. Parents can become confused about how to discipline misbehavior in children. Parents would want to discipline their children without hurting them. They sometimes have problems understanding how to solve those problems.

God guides parents when parents need to understand how to discipline their children without hurting them. God is part of the life of our children. God is a guiding force for our children. God helps our children to understand the difference between right and wrong and to be obedient of parent and adults.

God wants to help parents to be successful in disciplining their children without causing them to cry or to become rebellious. God want the process of discipline to be a loving experience between parents and kids rather than a harmful experience that will hurt them.

God guides all parents when it comes time to make it clear to our kids that we can no longer tolerate their misbehaviors. We might have fantasies of hurting our kids if we get nowhere in helping them to understand that what they are doing is not tolerable. God helps parents to guide the behaviors of our kids the right way so that there will not be excessive punishment that will lead to excessive pain and suffering for the parents and for their children.

#### Students Respond to Constructive Discipline

All kids and students break the rules and do at least a few things wrong during the time that they are in school. God sees everything that students do right and everything that students do wrong. God understands that some students make mistakes because they do not know any better. Some students can break the rules to make a malicious attempt to destroy property and/or to hurt others.

Sometimes it is better to discipline students even if they have not done anything wrong. Educators and parents can warn our students about the punishment that await them if they commit certain types of crimes. Kids have a better chance of avoiding the commission of crimes and facing incarceration if they know they might be committing a crime beforehand.

God wants our students to understand the demons of substance abuse years before they may see illegal drugs or alcohol in a party or in a social event. God wants our kids to know what will happen to them if they choose to pursue as a drug dealer. God wants them to know about the dangers of sexually transmitted diseases.

God wants our kids to receive constructive discipline. Our kids must know When to do the right thing. Our kids must know when not to do the wrong thing. Constructive discipline is all about helping our students, kids, and young adults to turn to God for guidance so that they will know to do right things and to not do wrong things.

Constructive discipline is all about educators, behavioral health professionals, and parents that will work together to warn students about the consequences of breaking the rules and committing crimes. We must tell them about the rewards that await them if they never do illegal drugs.

Constructive discipline is a way to keep kids from breaking the rules before they ever have a chance to go ahead to break the rules.

#### How Students Develop Human Life

We help God to solve Humanity's problems by working with Him to develop Human Life. We can develop human life by being parents. We can develop human life by being educators. We can be daycare works that will help to develop the upbringing of toddlers.

Students develop human life by setting goal number one. They want to achieve parenthood. They want to have children with the man or woman of their dreams in the future.

Students need to work with God to pursue a career that is consistent with God's desired mission for our life. How would God want any of us to work to contribute to the betterment of the Human Community?

Can God guide us to find a partner of the opposite gender that might make us into the happiest person in the world? God should evaluate what kind of person of the opposite gender might be a perfect match for us for marriage and for the development of parenthood.

Students conspire to develop human life by working with God to find a spouse and to prepare for a successful career that will lead to a successful family life. God does everything that He can to work with students that try to work with Him to develop Human Life.

## Warnings About Bad Sexual Behaviors

God has created several epidemics of sexually transmitted diseases throughout the world. God has created these epidemics for His own reasons. We will be respectful to God with our sexual behaviors and will promote the development of human life. We may be disrespectful to God with our sexual behaviors and will refuse to achieve parenthood and we may refuse to work to develop human life for God.

Our students need to understand that God is the Supreme Being that brought us into the world and that keeps us in existence. We must honor his rules and regulations when we exist in God's Universe. God will reward us if he agrees with our behaviors, accomplishments, and relationships. God will punish us if our relationships and our lifestyle infuriate Him.

Will God continue to tolerate promiscuous homosexual behaviors? Will God continue to tolerate prostitution? Will God continue to tolerate pornography? Will God continue to tolerate birth control? Will God continue to tolerate abortions and abortion rights? Will God continue to tolerate rape? Will God continue to tolerate under aged sexual activity?

Our students must understand that the infection with a sexually transmitted disease is a final discipline that we face for infuriating God with our offensive sexual activities. Sexual behaviors are part of our relationship with God that are meant to work to produce the creation of a human life. God can literally kill any one of us if he sees any sexual behaviors in us that offend Him.

We must remember that a man cannot impregnate a man. A woman cannot impregnate a woman. Promiscuous sexual behaviors infuriate God. Turn to your relationship with God if you feel confusion about doing something wrong with your sexual behaviors. That may save your life.

## God's Role in Virginal Decisions

Falling in love is a beautiful thing for a young adult man and a young adult woman. God may feel that they are perfect for each other. God might amplify the loving energy between the young adult man and the young adult woman.

Do they need to have a sexual encounter before marriage to consummate their relationship? Is it necessary for them to participate in a behavior that could cause the young woman to become pregnant? What real purpose will this serve if they already love each other?

It is possible for a young man to hurt his girlfriend who is a virgin by asking her to participate in sexual activity with him. A woman will feel an injury during sexual activity if she is not trying to get pregnant during the activity.

God cannot endorse under aged sexual activity between under aged student in a grammar school, a middle school, a high school, or a college. Sexual activity between students that are these young amounts to mutual exploitation. The real threat is that they couple might face an unplanned pregnancy.

An unplanned pregnancy or a planned pregnancy is the way that God's rewards us for a campaign of sexual behavior between a heterosexual man and a heterosexual woman. You can call a pregnancy a punishment if it is unplanned and a reward if it is planned.

# God's Love Through a Family Crisis God Brings a Family Together During a Crisis

God is very hurt when a family crisis might threaten to destroy the family. God works hard to create a family with a husband and a wife. God loves a husband, a wife, and their kids. God is very sad when a marriage between a husband and a wife might be ending. God suffers when a son or a daughter may be facing a life-threatening crisis with substance abuse, poor academic performance, or misbehaviors.

God's love helps a husband and a wife that are contemplating a divorce how much He loves them. God helps them to understand why they might lose if they try to end a relationship. God tries to help them to understand the pain that their kids will go through when one of their parents will disappear from the household.

God tries to work with husband and a wife to reconcile their differences and problems. God guides them to have solutions to what they are going through so that they will not have to face the pain of a separation or of a divorce. God wants to play a role that will rescue marriages from achieving self-destruction.

God also shows love for children that are in trouble. God wants to guide parents to save the lives of their kids when their kids get into trouble in school. God wants kids to face constructive discipline that will teach them the difference between right and wrong. God will not just allow their kids to disintegrate without trying to save His kids.

God tries to work to save families form self-destruction. God does this out of the love that He has for all the family members of all the families that exist in His Human Creation.

## God Tries to Save His Sons and Daughters

There are many issues that can overtake our children and young adults today. Children and young adults could face the pressure to use illegal drugs, tobacco, and alcohol. Our students may be fascinated using firearms. Our students may choose to pursue substance abuse addiction because of peer pressure to do so.

God has many ways to help our young adults and to punish our young adults because of the way that they may come to abuse alcohol and illegal drugs. God never wants any of His young adults to the demons of substance abuse. God wants to stop His kids from ever being exposed to illegal drugs. He wants all our educators and behavioral health professionals to be ready to help our students when they feel the need to abuse illegal drugs and alcohol.

God does not want our young adult girls to become pregnant. He tries to stop under aged pregnancies mostly all the time. God is very hurt when any under aged girl become pregnant. God tries very hard to stop this from happening. God severely punishes young adult boys and men that rape and violate young adult girls to the point when the girls become pregnant.

God does not like the idea that His sons and daughters will be working off-the-books in an illegal job. God wants our kids and young adults to work in legal jobs that will not offend the government.

## God Guides Our Families to Help

God does not want our children and young adults to grow up to become criminals. God does not want our students to become threats to themselves and to God's societies around the world. God does not want our families to run out of the resources that they will need to try to reform a child or a young adult that may need psychiatric care and psychotherapy.

God is a healing force for our families that find themselves in trouble. God does not want to allow families to fall apart without making a powerful and sincere effort to work with others outside of the family to try to save it. God has developed a strong network of family counselors, behavioral health specialists, and medical doctors that work for Him with a mission to save Humanity's families.

Where do our struggling families go to get help? Most insurance plans will pay for psychiatric care for all a family's insured members. Managed care also pays for substance abuse training and counseling. Our psychiatrists, therapists, and family counselors work for God. They work to save families. They work to discourage families from falling apart. They discourage a man and a wife from breaking their promise to God to help Him to create and to support their children that they promised to God and to the community on their wedding day.

God also offers therapy to family members. God tries to work with a husband and a wife in a struggling marriage to reconcile their differences and to see the benefits of continuing to remain in love with one another and to continue to develop their children. God does not want a broken marriage to ruin or to destroy His children's lives. God wants a husband and wife to understand that a divorce is a cruel way to injure their children. Divorce should not be an option. Working with God and therapists should be the option to save a marriage and a family.

## God's Love Is a Healing Force Within a Family

There are times when a husband might do things to hurt a wife. There are times when a wife might do things to hurt a husband. There are times when a child or a young adult might hurt both of his or her parents. There are times when parents do not know how to peacefully discipline the sons and daughters after they have hurt their parents.

God helps parents and educators to understand that students are naïve at times. God wants parents and educators that more times than not students and young adults have no idea about what they are doing to hurt themselves and/or to hurt others. Our students have more realistic ideas about the difference between acceptable behaviors and unacceptable behaviors as they mature into adults.

God is always a force in the life of a child or a young adult that tries hard to convince that young adult and/or child to be sensible and not to do things that annoy or that anger adults like parents and educators. God is the first person that will try to forgive a family member for hurting his or her family members only because he or she did not know any better.

God is a healing force within a family. God wants to stimulate the efforts of family members to forgive each other when they do harmful things to each other or to others outside the family unit. God's Healing Force helps us to forgive other family members that have hurt us. God helps us to continue to retain the family by encouraging all the family members to seek therapy and counseling so that He can convince everyone to continue with their lives after they have resolved their crisis.

## God's Healing Force and a Wrongful Death

There are unfortunate times when we someone that we dearly love dies by accident or at the hands of someone that has the malicious intent to destroy human life.

God's sadness is so profound when He should face the grief of losing one of His sons or daughters from Humanity without His authorization. God, and only God, has the right to end the life of a human being here, in His Human Family. God created all of us. God has the right to keep us alive. God has the right to cause us to die. It is really His choice to make in most circumstances.

Wrongful deaths disrupt and devastate the entire Human Community all over the world. Nothing hurts our brothers and sister throughout our local, national, and international communities than a wrongful death. The grief that we feel when we lose a child, a mother, a father, or a college student to a wrongful death can be overwhelming.

God tries to help us to end our grief after a wrongful death has not only injured and destroyed our lives buy also the lives of so many other of our brothers and sisters throughout the world. God works with us in the background to help us to regain our previous level of functioning before the event. God's love helps us to regain our ability to function after we have experienced a major wrongful death in our lives.

Life does not end with a wrongful death. God will bring anyone that dies in a wrongful death back to life in the future. Human life is eternal. God will take the soul of a deceased person and will turn it into a new human life as a baby. The deceased person must start the process of living a life as a human being all over again. The healing process for us is when we see hundreds of thousands of babies and toddlers that have returned to us after dying in many ways. God heals us in this way.

#### God's Love for Us and Warfare

God and only God has the right to take the life of another human being. There is no justifiable reason or excuse that we can present to God to justify our need to hurt or to kill others because of a mutual declaration of war. War is an exercise in genocide. War is a cancer within Humanity that justifies a Human Family's need to commit suicide in front of God. War tries to justify the destruction of God's Human Lives all over the world.

God is our Supreme Being. God wants to maintain the existence of all human life on the Planet Earth. God works hard to make sure that we will all have the food, water, and other essential goods and services that will allow us to exist within His Human Creation.

Why would God support mass murder, warfare, when His children will try to kill each other in the masses? Does it seem reasonable that the prophets that introduced Humanity to God thousands of years ago, endorsed wars that would lead to the mass death of human being that would try to kill each other in countless number of wars?

Warfare is incompatible with God's love for all of us, our brothers, and our sisters. God cannot allow His Human Beings to persistently generate excuses to injure and to kill each other and to expect the benefits of the way that He loves us at the same time. God cannot tolerate the suffering and the wrongful deaths that come out of a war. We cannot make excuses to justify warfare in front of God.

## God Helps Us to Forgive Infidelity

A husband is only supposed to be devoted to one woman. That woman is his wife and the mother of his children. He is supposed to love her for the rest of his life. He is supposed to stay with her for the rest of his life.

Why do men commit adultery? Men sometimes want to have sexual relations without wanting to conceive a human life outside of a marriage or a marital relationship. Some men do this to give the wife an excuse to attempt to end the marriage. Some men believe that their wife is not trying hard enough to manage their sex drive. Some men come to a point when they do not know whether they still love their wife.

The thought of a divorce hurts God. Infidelity devastates God. God does not want to allow men to show that kind of cruelty against their wife. God cannot at some point believe that a husband will not care about how he is hurting his wife by trying to have sexual relations outside of the marriage. God feels insulted when a man uses birth control in an extramarital affair. The use of birth control in an extramarital affair is an act of sexual exploitation that God finds to be hurtful and unacceptable.

Most married women will eventually discover that their husband is involved in an extramarital relationship with a mistress. They will confront their husband about the evidence that will show that they are involved in an extramarital affair. The husband and wife must then decide whether to try to save their marriage or to end their marriage.

God wants women to find the strength to forgive their husbands for infidelity. God wants women to try to take their marriage into counseling and to try to rebuild their lives. God wants the husband and wife to solve the problems that led to the infidelity rather than to just end the marriage.

God is very hurt for the suffering of the kids in the marriage. God does not want the couple to destroy the kids' lives by attempting to divorce each other. A husband and wife should work to save their family with the help of God.

#### God's Love Teaches Our Students

God tries so hard to persuade our kids and young adults to stay away from illegal drugs, alcohol, tobacco, and firearms. God love for children and young adults helps them to understand that they deserve better in life then incarcerations, rehabilitations, and an endless cycle of substance abuse. God do not want Humanity to incarcerate our students.

We need to help students to understand that God's Love exists in their lives. God's Love is about keeping them out of prison. God's Love is about keeping them sober. God's Love is about keeping our students off drugs. God's Love is about helping our children and young adults that using a firearm is a one-way ticket to a lifetime in incarceration in either a correctional facility of in a psychiatric facility.

God's Love helps our students to be production members of God's Human Family. God's relationships with our students work to stop them from resorting to self-destructive behaviors such as abusing illegal drugs, drinking alcohol, and/or using firearms and to avoid incarceration.

## God's Love and Showing Remorse

We have a very forgiving God. The great prophets taught us that. God does not want to hold grudges against us. God wants us to understand how to feel sorrow for the way that we have hurt him and other by breaking a rule or by committing a crime. God wants us to express our determination that we will never engage in such painful and hateful behaviors again if our schools, courts, parents, and others, are merciful with us and forgive us for what we have done wrong.

We all must make a sincere effort to show God and our loved ones that we are very sorry for what we have done wrong. That means that we fully and completely understand the way that we have hurt ourselves and the way that we have hurt others. We understand the rules and/or the laws that we have violated. We understand the pain and suffering that we have caused for others. Finally, we must make a sincere promise to make every effort to never engage in that kind of behavior again.

God asks others to forgive our kids and young adults when we meet His standard for deserving forgiveness after we have done something that is painful and wrong. God does not want to injure kids and young adults with discipline that will help them to understand what they have done wrong and will guide them to never do it again.

Hurting a child or a young adult for breaking a rule or for committing a crime may not always be fair to the student. Many of these students commit these violations because they do not know any better. Some students are so mentally ill that they do not know the difference between doing something right and doing something wrong. Naïve students do not know what they are doing when then make mistakes. God wants to help students to come to understand the difference between right and wrong so that they will graduate from school to be a productive part of Humanity.

## God's Pain Relief After We Have Been Hurt

There are times when we seek to hurt ourselves and/or to hurt others. God will not tolerate a long-term effort by anyone to continue to hurt himself or herself and/or to hurt others. God does not operate in that manner. That is because He loves all of us.

God will send our students into a Substance Abuse Rehabilitation Program if they make the mistake of believing that God will continue to allow them to hurt themselves with drugs for the rest of their lives.

God does not tolerate warfare that causes mass wrongful deaths anywhere in the world. It is illegal for anyone to use weapons and firearms to injure or to kill others. God does not want to listen to our efforts to justify mass death on this planet.

God must pick up the pieces of a broken human family after we have hurt ourselves and/or have hurt others. God must work with us to try to rebuild the mass destruction that comes out of a campaign of warfare that is unjustifiable. We have to treat the injured. We must work with the homeless. We must feed those of us that are starving. We must give medical treatment to those of us that are sick and that are dying.

We must look to God to help us to begin the healing process after an effort to hurt ourselves and/or to hurt others has ended. We have no right to make God suffer by hurting ourselves or others.

# God's Love and Family Planning God and Achieving Parenthood

God wants to encourage all our young adults to understand the benefits of achieving parenthood. God wants the love that he shares with a husband and a wife to work to create a human life. God wants our young adults to the happiness that they will find in their lives when God will present a new human life to them after childbirth.

Parenthood gives all of us a reason to exist in God's Universe. Parenthood gives to a husband and wife the ability to enjoy the real love that they have for God. A husband and wife find their purpose to exist as adults when they should love and to develop their babies. Couples enjoy the joy of God's love when they work to develop their children from the time that they are born until the rest of their lives.

Young adults should understand that achieving parenthood is part of our commitment to God. We have an obligation to God to give Him the opportunity to create new human lives and to work with God to develop those new human lives. We have an obligation to God to work with Him to show love for Him by helping Him to create human life and to work with Him to welcome these children into God's Human Community.

The world becomes a better place when we work with God to bring a new human life into the world. Humanity is thankful to a husband, a wife, and God when a beautiful human suddenly appears to become part of Humanity. Our brothers and sisters that share in the joy of loving newborn children are so thankful to God for the joy that a newborn child has brought to his or her family and to Humanity.

God wants our young adults to consider the happiness that they could achieve by achieving parenthood as opposed to ignoring parenthood in same-gendered relationships when they make decisions about their sexual orientation.

## The Mechanisms of Intimacy and Conception

All our young adults should understand the mechanisms of sexual intercourse and sexual intimacy that produce a pregnancy. Our young adults deserve to understand the process of conception. There is nothing wrong with teaching young adults about how sexual intimacy operates. There is nothing wrong with helping our young adults to understand the concepts of sexual arousal and the menstrual cycle.

Young adult men should understand the female menstrual cycle. They should understand the concepts of ovulation and menstruation. They should understand how to manipulate the menstrual cycle to produce a pregnancy.

It is better for young adults to know what is happening with their sexual urges, sexual desires, and sexual compulsions. We want our young adults to understand what they are doing when they consider whether they are doing the right thing by considering the use of birth control while considering engaging in sexual activity. We cannot continue to keep our young adults in the dark when it comes to helping them to understand their sexual capabilities to conceive a human life and the consequences of engaging in reckless and selfish sexual behaviors.

## Young Adults and High-Risk Sexual Behaviors

God loves all of us. God can live with any decisions that we make to refuse to achieve parenthood. It hurts God when a population of His human beings rejects their opportunity to love a human life that would come from God. It hurts God when His sons and daughters reject their ability to work with Him to bring new and beautiful human lives into the world.

However, those of us who reject parenthood sometimes do very strange things to God. Homosexual can annoy God. We must make it perfectly clear that sexual activity between two men cannot get either of them pregnant. We must understand that sexual activity between two women cannot get either of the two women pregnant.

The purpose of sexual activity is for a man and for woman to work with God to create and to develop a new human life. God does not understand why a man would try to make a man pregnant. God does not understand why a woman would try to make a woman pregnant.

God becomes angry when men try to make several male partners pregnant over a certain period. This has been a problem between homosexuals and God for hundreds of years. God does not tolerate promiscuous sexual behaviors from either heterosexuals or homosexuals.

We should remember that sexual activity is part of our relationship with God. We use sexual activity to help God to bring new human lives into the world. A man will not give birth with a male partner. A woman will not give birth with a female partner. God will not tolerate repeated efforts to make numerous humans of the same genders pregnant without showing so much anger that He may infect these people with sexually transmitted diseases.

We must teach our young adults everything that they need to know for them to stay away from facing sexually transmitted diseases. They should respect their relationship with God by being monogamous with their sexual partner.

## Young Adults and Sexually Transmitted Diseases.

Our young adults in our grammar schools and high schools should understand the substance of sexually transmitted diseases. They should understand the way that different sexually transmitted diseases look inside and outside of the body. They should know about all the different types of sexually transmitted diseases that exist within humanity. They should understand the reckless and irresponsible behaviors that can cause God to infect them with a sexually transmitted disease.

Our young adults should understand the dangers of pursuing a homosexual sexual orientation. HIV and AIDS are unstoppable epidemics that are destroying homosexuals all over the world. Promiscuous homosexual men believe that God will just tolerate their lifestyles without punishing them for what they do to Him. God does not tolerate the abuse of a man's reproductive system or of a woman's reproductive system.

Our young adults must consider engaging in sexual behaviors that will be monogamous, productive, and that will work with the goal of achieving the conception and birth of a new human being. Our young adults have to decide whether the emptiness of homosexuality and the threats of HIV are better than heterosexual relationships that include the challenge of developing a new human life.

## God, Young Adults, and Birth Control

Our young adults and adults need to understand the realities of birth control. A husband provokes God to create a new human life inside God's Factory of Human Life inside of a woman's body during and after passionate intimacy between them. It is God's dream to work with a man and a woman that show loving intimacy for each other to become parents. God wants to give a man and a woman that share loving intimacy with each other the gift of a new human life that they can love and develop for the rest of their lives.

Why would a man and a woman engage in sexual activity if they would not want to invite God to create a new human life inside of God's Factory of Human Life inside of the woman within the relationship? What do a man and a woman accomplish if they experience loving intimacy with no intent to want to receive a human life from God that they can develop for the rest of their lives?

A man might think that the intimacy may feel good. A woman might think that it is her obligation to become sexually submissive to a man even though they do not want to take on the obligation of raising more children. They may have a high level of sexual frustration that will cause them to need a sexual release without needing to bring new children into their lives.

Our young adults and adults should understand the reality of what birth control devices try to accomplish. Birth control devices try to prevent God from creating a new human life before, during, and after sexual activity between a man and a woman. Birth control tries to make it very difficult and/or completely impossible for God to create a new human life when a man and a woman engage in loving sexual intimacy.

God is very hurt when He cannot create a new human life during and after sexual intimacy. However, God tries to discipline couples that engage in sexual intimacy with birth control by causing birth control devices to fail and to result in a pregnancy. We must understand that birth control devices attack God's ability to create a human life in God's Factory of Human Life. Do we really want to hurt Him like this?

## God's Factory of Human Life

God's Factory of Human Life exists inside of the body of every woman. What does it mean to be a woman? It means that God love for us results in the creation of a new human life inside of a woman. God creates a new human life in pitch darkness following successful loving intimacy between a man and a woman convinces Him that they deserve to achieve parenthood.

God's love for a husband and wife provokes successful sexual intimacy between a husband and wife. God encourages and amplifies the love that a man and a woman have for each other. God make a man and a woman obsessed with sexual desire when He is desperate to make the couple parents. He wants to award loving parents with the gift, the challenges, and the loving happiness of parenthood.

We cannot understand how God turns a single Zygote, a fertilized Ovum, into a baby. Nevertheless, the greatest love that God has for us begins in His Factory of Human Life inside of every woman's body. A marriage, a pregnancy, and a childbirth are the three greatest events that happens when God seeks to create life in His Factory of Human Life.

#### God and an Abortion

God has sole jurisdiction of all human life. God is the sole creator of human life in the Universe. We do not have the right to interfere or to destroy God's efforts to create a new human life in His Factory of Human Life.

We will not think about the role that God plays during a pregnancy 95.5% of the time on this planet. We just take the role that God plays in creating human and nonhuman life within our human existence for granted. We believe that human life and nonhuman life pops up out of nowhere and that God has nothing to do with the creation of life.

God has everything to do with the creation of human life in His Factory of Human Life. We have no right to revoke God's decision to create a human life inside of God's Factory of Human Life by destroying that life through an abortion. It is none of our business to destroy the developments in a pregnancy if only God is the Supreme Being that has created a human life inside of a woman and is preparing to bring that human life into the world. We have no right to disturb God while He is preparing a fetus for a childbirth by trying to destroy God's efforts to create and to develop it in preparation for childbirth.

God is amused when parents have no idea that God has created their baby and that God has presented that baby to them out of His love for the parents. It is a problem for God. Parents think that babies appear from nowhere. They think that they should not recognize a Supreme Being as the responsible party for creating a new human life and for bringing that new human life into the world.

We should stop being naïve. All new human lives come from God. All human lives are part of God. All human lives answer to God. We have no right to argue with God when He has made a final decision to create a human life.

A woman should see a movie about a childbirth and a movie about an abortion before she decides whether to choose to have an abortion. A woman should be under the care of a family planning counselor and a religious counselor. She should visit the nursery of a local hospital to see the way that babies appear.

A pregnant woman's family planning counselor should help her to talk to other women that are considering to have an abortion. They should support each other. They should all work together to reach out to God to try to find a solution that would involve an investment in their happiness and in the happiness of our Supreme Being.

Our government is obligated to provide access to public assistance programs to women that face the agony of unplanned pregnancies. Women that make the mistake of being sexually active without wanting to work with God to bring a new human life into the world need psychiatric treatment and psychotherapy. They need financial assistance. They need help with their babies if they choose to carry out the pregnancy to a childbirth.

A couple's decision to cause a miscarriage by utilizing an abortion deeply devastate God. We must understand the love and happiness that we bring into God's life when we accept the responsibilities of parenthood. We must also answer to the pain and suffering that we cause for God when we induce a miscarriage in a pregnancy through an abortion.

## Do Young Adults Experiment with Intimacy?

There will come a time in the life of every young adult when he or she should decide whether to experiment with sexual intimacy. The young adult may feel that he or she has so much sexual energy that he or she must engage in sexual activity to get relief from it.

A young adult girl might in high school or in college might become desperate to find a fiancé or a husband by the time that she reaches graduation that she will resort to being intimate with a boyfriend to entrap that boyfriend into a long-term relationship. A young boy can feel that same level of desperation to find a fiancé and/or a wife by the time that he will reach graduation day.

God always tries to be a matchmaker for our young adults in our schools. God wants to introduce a young adult boy to a young adult girl when He thinks that they are a perfect match for one another. However, God does not want young adults to hurt each other by trying to consummate the relationship too early in the relationship or by abusing birth control during a campaign of sexual activity.

Young adults can hurt each other by experimenting with sexual activity without having the intent to work with God to conceive a new human life. This is simply mutual exploitation. It is illegal for anyone to violate the sexuality of an under aged minor. It is illegal for two under aged minors to violate each other. Under aged minors do not know how they hurt God by experimenting with graphic sexual intimacy before they graduate from high school or from college.

There is no excuse for any high school or any college to endorse under aged sexual activity. There is no reasonable purpose for college undergraduates to be sexually active on campus or off campus. Intelligent students should refrain from sexual activity until they have graduated from high school of after they have graduated from college. Graduates are more able to accept the responsibilities of parenthood as adults.

## God and Young Adult Sexual Orientation

God loves all His human sons and daughters regardless of whether they want to achieve parenthood or do not want to achieve parenthood. God loves all of us. We are all part of His existence in His Universe.

All of God's sons and daughters would seek to achieve parenthood if God could maintain what he would consider to be a perfect universe. God would not suffer as much if everyone of us would want to contribute to His happiness by working with Him to create and to develop human life. Unfortunately, this perfect universe does not exist for God. He must deal with gangs of human beings that have no interest in achieving parenthood. That really hurts him.

We have education our young adults about the benefits and problems of the different types of sexual orientation. A heterosexual orientation happens when we want to work with God and a person of the opposite gender to create and to develop new human lives. Homosexuality is characterized by behaviors in which one man will try to get another man pregnant. Another scenario would be a woman that will try to make a woman pregnant. Bisexuality is a sexual orientation in which an adult or a young adult believes that he or she can make a man pregnant and a woman pregnant. We need to help our young adults to take their relationship with God into consideration when they finally decide what their sexual orientation will be for the rest of their lives.

## The Real Purpose of Sexual Activity

Many people think that sexual activity is something that feels good when it happens between two people. Some people think that it is a need to pursue sexual activity with a partner because having sexual intercourse with another person would be the fulfillment of a human need. We rarely think about God when we pursue sexual activity. We rarely think about the consequences about the way that we hurt each other with sexual activity. Are we selfish when we are successful in convincing someone to engage in sexual activity with one of us? How does God feel about our need to engage in sexual activity? What does God think is the real purpose of sexual activity?

Sexual activity is an effort by a man, a woman, and God to work together to attempt to create a new human life. It is their goal to bring that new human life into the world. Consensual loving intimacy between a man and a woman is about the creation and the development of a new human life. It is about the way that God honors us by making us parents. It is about the way that we honor and love God by assuming the role of being a parent.

Men deeply hurt women when they want to have sexual activity with a woman without the intent to conceive a new human life. Sexual activity without the intent to create a human life can be very painful for a woman. This kind of activity can bring injuries to her reproductive system. This type of sexual activity can also cause a woman to suffer severe psychiatric problems.

A man can repeatedly abuse a girlfriend or a wife by trying to repeatedly have sexual activity with his female partner. However, the time will come when the woman will not can continue to tolerate the sexual activity with her male partner with the persistent abuse of birth control and the persistent rejection of God's efforts to create a new human life in God's Factory of Human Life inside of her body.

Many men think that birth control does not hurt women. Many women think that birth control does not hurt men. However, the type of relationship that abuses sexual activity without the intent to bring a new human life into the world could fail at any time. A man will wake up by themselves one day and will not know what he has done wrong. He might not understand that his sexual abuse of his girlfriend was eventually going to cause his relationship to fail.

God does not tolerate a campaign of sexual activity between a man and a woman that involves the successful abuse of birth control. That is when sexual activity stops feeling good. It starts to feel bad when the relationship between the man and the woman begins to disintegrate.

Everyone tells our young adults that birth control is acceptable and that it is the best protection against a pregnancy that any undergraduate can use if he or she wants to become sexually active.

Sexual activity in high schools and on college campuses cause very severe pain for a boyfriend and a girlfriend. They are too immature to understand that their sexuality and their sexual activities answer to God. God is there to watch them hurting each other. God wants to help them but they continue to hurt him just like they are hurting each other.

God wants tragedies inside of families and marriages that involve the abuse of birth control to end. God wants our students to have better things to do than to fantasize about sexual activity that could ruin their lives. God wants romances in our schools to be plutonic. He wants undergraduates to date each other without sexual activity. Sexual activity only works when a couple wants a baby.

# God's Love and Our Destiny God's Plan for Us

God decides to guide us to a mission from the time that we are born. God wants us to play a special role within Humanity. God wants us to work toward achieving the education and training that will allow us to have the skills and the guidance that we will need when we finally need to play the role in Humanity that he wants us to play.

God communicates with us from the time that we are toddlers. God helps our parents, our siblings, our family members, our teachers and our friends to find God in our lives from the time that we are born. God promotes the way that we communicate with adults and other children. God works with teachers and family members to teach our toddlers and young students to speak, to read, and to count.

Teachers do not realize that God is working in the background of their classroom to help them to educate their younger students in preschool, in kindergarten, and in the first and second grades. Teachers rarely think that God is a force in the background that is part of the way that students function in daycare centers and in schools.

God guides us through our studies so that we will eventually be walking down a path where we will know what kind of a role he wants us to play for Him. We will acquire the skills and education that we will need to function in the profession that God has chosen for us in which to perform and in which to exist.

Humanity has hundreds-of-thousands of professions that have to be filled by graduates of our schools. God must help our governments and economies to welcome our brothers and sisters into their jobs after God has appointed them to work in those jobs.

## Achieving God's Plan for Us

We show a wonderful amount of love and gratitude for God when we finally start to function in the role that is part of the destiny that He has chosen for us. We then begin to make the world a better place for God and for all the persons that we affect as part of our career and social life.

Another part of achieving God's plan for us is to find the right spouse that will help us to start a family. God wants all of us to exist as part of a family that includes a spouse and children. God wants the income that we receive to contribute to our ability to develop our kids and to help them to the destiny that God has chosen for them as well.

Understanding the needs and desires of a spouse can help a marriage to continue to exist with God's help. God is always there to help a marriage that might be in trouble. God is there to save His families. God is there to help everyone that has achieved the destiny that He has chosen for them.

God is our Supreme Being. We are responsible for many persons that have yet to achieve their destinies. We should help God by helping other to achieve their destiny to show love for God. We must help our brothers and sisters that so overwhelmed by the ideas behind achieving their destinies that they could become very ill. We should always be willing to provide our brothers and sisters with behavioral health treatment to help them to reach and to achieve their destinies.

## Achieving Parenthood is Part of Our Destiny

God expects every young adult to find a purpose to achieving parenthood. It is a beautiful life when you can work with a spouse to develop human lives from the time that they are infants to the time that they are adults.

God tries to offer every human being the joy of participating in parenthood. God expects that all His toddlers will eventually care about the way that they should pursue parenthood. That is God's way of looking at the situation.

God still loves those of us that refuse to consider parenthood as a goal that they can pursue. This is a lifelong pain for God. This is a source of conflict between God and millions of people. It is a situation that deeply affects the ability that God must meet His own quotas about how many human beings He would want to create at any certain time.

Just because parenthood is part of everyone's destiny does not mean that they should banished from Humanity if they choose to not have children. God still loves all of us regardless of our sexual orientation. God does not really want people to know about what individuals that do not want to have children causes shortages of babies that need to be born all over the world. These types of people force God to put severe limits on the numbers of babies that He can bring into the world.

We all have the freedom to choose our won sexual orientation. However, it is God's mandate as part of our destiny for all His children to pursue parenthood as well as their profession. We really do not know whether God will eventually just reward those of us that choose to be parents. We do not know if God will punish us because we choose not to have kids.

#### **Engaging in Constructive Sexual Activity**

A husband and wife must engage in constructive sexual activity with God to produce a pregnancy. God guides us to try hard help us to deal with our constructive sexual activity so that it will produce a pregnancy. God is honored by the love that a husband and wife have for each other when they make a legitimate effort to become pregnant.

A campaign of constructive sexual activities will end when the woman in the relationship will get pregnant. God eventually gets it right. God helps us to introduce us to the children that are part of our destiny. God introduces us to babies that are part of the reason why we exist as part of God's Universe. God tries to congratulate us after we have produced a successful childbirth after successful constructive sexual activity.

The goal of constructive sexual activity is to provoke a pregnancy and a childbirth. We do not know if sexual activity that tries to incapacitates a pregnancy is destructive. Nevertheless, we must understand that sexual activity is part of our relationship with God. Sexual activity is part of the way that God brings our children into the world. Sexual activity is the way that we work with a spouse to achieve the fulfillment and joy of being appointed to become a parent.

God is in a crisis because there are many people that are deciding to revoke their destiny. They are refusing to become parents. We do not know what that will do to humanity in the future. We hope that God will find a way to overcome these problems.

## God and High-Risk Sexual Behaviors

We might do something wrong when we are kids. Our parents might discipline us for misbehaving and for breaking the rules. Police officers can arrest us if we commit a crime in public. You could be a man and a wife might try to hurt you by leaving you if she discovers that you are unfaithful.

We must understand something about God. We do not normally think about this when we think about God. God is part of every successful sexual activity that exists on this planet. God is part of the sexual life of a man and a wife that either want to cause a pregnancy or want to play games with God.

Same-gendered couples do not know how God feels when He sees them trying to imitate the process of impregnating each other. They can also have an endless number of sexual partners.

God is at a point where He is destructive. He has programmed nature to create horrible epidemics of sexually transmitted diseases. He makes the decisions as to who will become infected with what disease. God will decide who will live and who will die.

Sexually transmitted diseases exist in nature because God is very angry at the situation that we are facing within Humanity right now. We cannot just abuse our reproductive system. Our reproductive system is part of our relationship with God. God may punish us if we use our reproductive organs in a way that is offensive.

We must teach our young adults about the offensive behaviors that can greatly increase their chances of becoming infected with sexually transmitted diseases. We must help our young adult and our adults about why we hurt God when we engage in high-risk sexual behaviors.

#### Our Fate in Life

There are many of us that cannot achieve the destiny that God has chosen for us. Sometimes we face a wrongful death in the family. We can sometimes develop a disability. Maybe a family member might lose a job. A grandparent or a sibling might get sick. A natural disaster my cause an involuntary relocation.

We must go to God to ask Him to help us to develop our Fate. Our Fate might be possible. It might be impossible. We might have the resources to achieve it. We might need extra help from God and from Higher Powers to allow us to find a way to try to find our Fate.

God tries find a Fate in our lives that is reasonable and that is achievable considering the catastrophic damage that we have been facing that destroyed our destiny. There many ways that God can help us. God can give us counseling. God can guide us to counselors, doctors, and social workers that can help us to repair the damage of what has gone wrong and to start all over again.

We all hope that God will be forgiving of us if we are responsible for what we have done wrong caused our catastrophe. God is more eager to help us to develop our Fate if we have remorse for what we have done wrong. We must also be ready to forgive others that have contributed to our catastrophe. We must help God to be merciful to the antagonists that may have destroyed our destiny.

We hope that we will be fortunate in the way that our God-Chosen Fate will develop and to succeed for us after our catastrophe ends.

## God Loves Us in Many Ways

God is part of our lives from the time that we are born. He develops us into a toddler. He then develops us into a child. He then develops us into a young adult and then into an adult.

We do not always understand the way that God communicates with Us. God guides us in mysterious ways. God created us. God is our Supreme Being. He must care about us since we are part of His Creation. How could God just ignore us when He can show love for us?

God helps us to be good students. God helps us to show love and affection to a boyfriend or a girlfriend. God tries to help us to understand what we are doing wrong. God can guide us to advice if we must solve a problem that is very difficult to deal with. We sometimes have problems in our relationships that could threaten our lives. We must do everything that we can to work with God to solve problems and to find the strength and the courage to do what God wants us to do so that our crisis will have a positive outcome.

God can love us by making us parents. God can love us by coaching us to be good and productive parents. God can help us parents and teachers to develop us as babies, toddlers, children, and young adults. God can give us warnings when we think that we will be facing life-threatening hardship.

We must remember that God always has us under surveillance. That means that we cannot just commit a crime and escape punishment for doing it. God can help us to understand that it is wrong to commit a crime. God can try to stop us from committing a crime. God must punish us if we think that we are immune from prosecution for committing crimes.

We should allow God's love to guide us away from hurting ourselves and hurting others. We must follow His loving guidance so that we can overcome our hardships.

#### We Need a Lasting Peace with Humanity

We need to be at peace with God and with all our brothers and sisters throughout the community in which we live and throughout the world. Our brothers and sisters must perceive us as an asset for God's Human Nation. We want the members of our community to sense the love that God has for us when they greet us and when they live at peace with us.

We should work with God so that we will never be a threat to ourselves and/or to others while we are trying to achieve our destiny and when we have achieved our destiny. We must try to realize that the love that God will show for us will bring us to a point in our lives when we will be able to contribute to the overall status of Humanity in the eyes of God.

We must know better than to injure our brothers and sisters of Humanity by doing harmful things like abusing illegal drugs or being addicted to alcohol. We must teach our kids to never use firearms. We must raise our kids to know better than to conspire to hurt themselves and/or to hurt others.

We must recognize the existence of God in our lives if we are going to achieve a lasting peace with Humanity. We must respond to God's will for us and the people around us. We must try to help the community to respond to the God that we encounter in our life.

## Bringing Joy and Love for Humanity

Part of everyone's destiny is to show love for our brothers and sisters around the world that are less fortunate than ourselves. We must support the production of projects that contribute to the overall advancement of Humanity. We must help our brothers and sisters when they are so ill that they declare war against each other. We must bring the Joy of God into the lives of those of us that have the misfortune of being detached from God.

We must have no tolerance for starvation and poverty all over the world. We must find ways to increase the standard of living all over the world. We must work with God to help those of us that do not know how to find help from God or from us.

Homelessness is completely unacceptable. We must work with God to stop our brothers and sisters from living on the streets. We must be more merciful for our homeless brothers and sisters than to leave them sleeping on park benches on grass patches in parks. We must care when we see this kind of suffering on this planet.

We must help our mentally ill brothers and sisters. We must give them hope that they can achieve some level of functioning. We must keep them from committing crimes. We must help them to try to find the God that loves us inside of their lives.

We must stop violence that is caused by an economy that is not producing jobs for anyone. Some of our brothers and sisters that face homelessness and that can never work for the rest of their lives give up trying. They try kill themselves and/or to kill others.

There is no excuse for tolerating the existence of an economy that generates crimes and incarcerations because it cannot produce enough jobs and a good education for all of us.

#### Our Destiny and Finding God

What does it mean to find God? That is part of what we are trying to achieve when we try to achieve our destiny. We try to find God to help us to love our loved ones, our friends, and those of us with which we work. We try to find God in nature. We find God when we explore everything that He has created around us.

There are many advantages to achieving an Attachment to God. God is a source of love and inspiration for us when we allow him to be part of our lives. God helps us to defeat anything that can hurt us, or that can hurt our family members. We sometimes need a consultation with God to perform in a job or to deal with problems with our kids. We sometimes need to feel restraint when we feel that hurting someone is the only way to resolve a problem. God helps us to understand how to resolve conflicts between ourselves and others without using violence.

However, we cannot achieve success in our lives if we experience a Detachment from God. This means that we do not recognize the existence of God in our life. This means that we tend to ignore the Love of God that tries to help us to help us to deal with any crisis that might come our way. We really cannot accomplish anything if God does not exist for us in our daily lives.

Finding God is part of the way that we achieve our destiny and it is the way that we function as part of Humanity. We should not try to ignore God because of the consequences that might follow.

## Part of Our Destiny Is to Talk to God

God created all of us. We are all part of His existence. We are all part of who God tries to be. Why would God create us with the intent to ignore us? Why would God just leave us alone in our lives without have anything to do with us after He created us and worked with our parents to bring us into His Creation?

God always feels the need to communicate with all of us. God loves us. God does need to talk to us from time to time. Many things that we do or that we can do are of much importance and are of much interest to God. He might want to stop us from making a mistake. He might want to stop us from causing an accident. He might want to participate in our success in accomplishing something.

There are times when God might want to work with us to accomplish something. He could stream thoughts into our mind to give us detailed instructions as to how to accomplish what He wants us to create. Sometimes, God would want us to destroy something that would make Him angry and upset.

Does God have an interest in talking to us about having children? God is the kind of Supreme Being that wants to create human life. He is always looking for potential parents that could sponsor new human lives that He is always willing to create. God spends much time and energy in convincing millions of people to become parents every month.

Achieving parenthood and working with God to develop new human lives are parts of our obligations to God and are part of our destiny in our lives. We must reward God for bringing us into existence. The best way to do that is to agree to achieve parenthood. The best way to achieve parenthood is to allow God to guide us until we achieve that goal.\

God wants to talk to us for many different reasons. We can talk to Him to take Him seriously or we can ignore Him. We must face the rewards and the consequences of either decision.

## Our Personal Relationship with God

God shows love for us in many different types of ways in His relationship with each of us. We have simple problems that He will help us to solve. There will be more complex problems that will require a more complex communication with God to try to resolve the issues at hand. Then there are the life-threatening issues that threaten our lives with very serious harm and very painful consequences. These problems require us to reach out to both God and to the Holy Spirit for expert-level advice and counseling.

Our personal relationship with God goes wherever we go. God is always there for each of us. God does not stop loving us when we hurt ourselves or when we hurt other. God knows that there is a problem with His Universe. He is still trying to understand what He has done wrong and how He is going to finally fix Humanity.

Our energy for life comes from God. Our energy to function in our jobs, in our relationships, and in the way that we work with God to develop life all comes from God. God is also a healing force that keeps us alive because He thinks that we deserve that. God is a force that gives us the energy to show love for a spouse, for children, for family members, for coworkers, and for other members of Humanity.

## An STD That Obstructs Our Destiny

All sexual activities work with God. God works with a man and a woman to engage in sexual activity that is healthy when the goal of it is to create a new human life or to create new human lives, and to bring those new human lives into the world at childbirth.

There are some young adults and adults that do not want to experience or to achieve parenthood. That is their decision to make. God is very hurt when He cannot depend on 100% of the human population of adults to help him to create human life. However, God is not going to drop dead over this problem. He will still try to continue to create and to develop human lives with adults that are left that are interested in achieving parenthood.

A male young adult cannot make a male young adult pregnant. A female young adult cannot make a female young adult pregnant. A male adult cannot make a male adult pregnant. A female adult cannot make a female adult pregnant. We must understand the way that God views same-gendered sexual relationships.

It is God's decision as to whether He is offended by an effort by a male young adult or a male adult to attempt to get numerous male partners pregnant. The same is true for females. It is God's decision as to whether to become offended when a female young adult or adult seeks to impregnate several women.

People do not think and/or talk about God when people think and talk about HIV and AIDS. That is part of the problem with Sexually Transmitted Diseases. Infected patients do not think about how they are hurting God by being promiscuous with numerous partners without the intent to conceive a new human life while trying to impregnate multiple members of the same gender.

They can ignore God about how He feels about these types of lifestyles. We have make it perfectly clear that God is deeply offended by sexual activity between two people that is not intended to produce a new human life. God does not normally like to see this kind of behavior.

Really, it is God's decision as to who will face the ultimate punishment for offending Him. God created sexually transmitted diseases. He is not playing games with us. We are either going to stop these offensive behaviors or God will no longer allow us to continue to go on with our lives. That might mean death. It might mean torture. It might mean endless suffering. It is God's decision to decide what is going to happen.

Adults must understand that they answer to God with their sexual behaviors. You will be punished if you try to impregnate multiple members of the same gender. You will be punished for getting paid for attempting to impregnate multiple partners without the intent to conceive a human life. Our young adults must understand these issues before they make their decision about what they are going to do with their lives if they do not want to negotiate with God about achieving parenthood.

#### God and Our Incarceration

God cries when the criminal justice system must incarcerate an adult or a young adult for repeatedly committing crimes. God tries hard to work with the criminal justice system to give our young adults and adults so many chances to learn from their mistakes so that they will not have to face incarceration.

God hurts when a young adult or an adult becomes so detached from Him that there is no way for God to reach that person to guide him or her to get help and go somewhere where they will be safe. The main reason why suspects face incarceration is because of their detachment from God. They fall away from God to a point where they will ignore God if God tries to communicate with that person.

Our schools are not supposed to allow students to graduate without giving them very serious warnings about the dangers that await them if they try to commit crimes. They cannot just graduate from a high school or a grammar school while having no idea as to what the difference between a crime and an act of affection can be.

God does not bring human life into the world with the expectation that human life will spend the final stages of its life in incarceration. God creates human life to exist as part of Humanity. God does not bring human life into the world that he, she, and/or they can live in a cage for most of their lives.

The criminal justice system does not help God to help these poor people that face incarceration. There is no such thing as having to meet a quota as to how many inmate must be incarcerated in prisons every month.

Someday, we will work with God to help these poor people to become part of Humanity again. We will help them to know better than to believe that they must commit crimes to survive out on the streets.

## Coming to Peace with God

How many parents think about God during the birth of a child? How many parents think about God during a pregnancy? How many people think about God when a baby emerges to be a three-year-old toddler?

How many people think about God when we hear that someone has been killed by a man or a woman with a weapon? What does the military do with its relationship with God when it succeeds in killing people because the war between the United States and the forces of evil will never end?

God is the Supreme Being that presides of all decisions about causing a miscarriage (an abortion), a justifiable killing, an unjustifiable killing, and a death from natural causes.

Only God can give us and anyone else the right to give an order to kill anyone on this planet. God lets militaries all over the world to get away with believing that they do not have to answer to God if they need to kill others because they have no choice. God creates and sustains all human life.

We must come to peace with God by stopping ourselves from killing people in a way that is not authorized by God, and only God.

# God, The Ultimate Matchmaker God, a Boyfriend and a Girlfriend

God's goal when he sees a boyfriend and a girlfriend that really love each other is to convince them to become engaged and to become married.

God sees every loving relationship between a boyfriend and a girlfriend as a golden opportunity to find a way to create and to develop new human lives. God sees that the love that these two individuals demonstrate for each other would make them into outstanding parents. God wants to award the miracle of parenthood to those couples that are best suited to accept that responsibility form Him.

God encourages the boyfriend and girlfriend to fantasize about sexual activity and about parenthood before and after they become engaged. God wants a man and a woman that are in a loving relationship to dream about the benefits of achieving parenthood. God wants a couple that is contemplating sexual activity to dream about the joy that newborn children could bring into their lives.

God has much to gain when a boyfriend and a girlfriend contemplate marriage and parenthood. God will guide the couple to engage in safe and productive sexual activity. God will make sure that they will understand that the main consequence of safe and productive sexual activity is to conceive a human life while working with God. He wants them to understand that the world celebrates the arrival of each baby that God presents to his or her parents after childbirth.

God will do everything that He can to make sure that the parents of new children will develop and love their children correctly so that they will understand how to have a relationship with God at a very young age.

## God's International Dating Service

God wants to set up potential candidates for a relationship between a man and a woman all the time. God wants to manipulate the circumstances and the whereabouts of a man and a woman that God would want to meet each other.

God can be determined to help potential candidates for a relationship to meet in a school, at a social event, in a supermarket, or at some public event. God stimulates the interest that a man and a woman will have for each other when He wants the woman to agree to start dating the man that she has just met at some undisclosed place.

God understands compatibility between a boyfriend and a girlfriend even He guides a boyfriend to meet his girlfriend. God uses His own way of understanding whether a man and a woman would have a good and/or excellent chance of forming a strong relationship with each other and with God to build a successful marriage and to achieve a successful parenthood.

God is thrilled when a man and a woman that He succeeded in introducing to each other decide to become married and to pursue parenthood. God is thrilled that a marriage that was part of His efforts to bring a husband and wife together has resulted in the miracle of the creation of a new human life. It is God's proudest moment when He presents a new human life to his or her parents.

## Is Consummation Necessary?

Consummation is a sexual encounter between a man and a woman that seals a commitment that each of them will have for each other for an indefinite period.

God always wants to expect a pregnancy from sexual activity between a boyfriend and a girlfriend. God is disappointed when a boyfriend and a girlfriend frustrate his efforts to create a human life during their intimacy when they are successful in using birth control.

Consummation does not always come with the promise of an engagement between the boyfriend and the girlfriend. They can engage in sexual activity but can still end the relationship at some point in the future.

It might be better to engage in sexual activity if they would be engaged. However, there is always a possibility that their birth control might malfunction and that they girlfriend or female fiancé will face an unplanned pregnancy.

Consummation between teenage lovers can be more catastrophic. Teenage girls are much more likely to become pregnant if they proceed to engage in sexual activity. Consummating their relationship with a boyfriend can lead to both a pregnancy and an end to their relationship with a boyfriend. They then must decide between being a single teenage mother or to have an abortion.

Teenage couples and adult couples should go to God to get advice about whether consummation and premarital sexual activity is necessary and if it is beneficial to the long-term relationship between the boyfriend and the girlfriend.

## God and an Unplanned Pregnancy

Some young adults can become involved in intimate sexual relationships. It would be a miracle if they would completely know how to use birth control correctly 100% of the time. Where would they get the money to buy birth control devices? Who would train them in how to use birth control devices.

God sometimes makes the decision to hit a couple with an unplanned pregnancy whether they are using birth control. God will not continue to tolerate heterosexual sexual activity that involves birth control until the relationship ends or until he causes the couple to suffer an unplanned pregnancy.

A campaign of sexual activity between a man and woman that is not intended to produce a human life is one to the main reasons why couples file for divorce. No one talks about that. No one understands that. This is society that requires women to be submissive to men when it comes to having sexual activity without the intent to create and to bring a new human life into the world.

A woman that faces an unplanned pregnancy has one of three choices to choose of which to choose. She can have an abortion. She can proceed with childbirth. She can give the baby up for adoption.

A woman's body is God's Factory of Human Life. We have no right to try to destroy any human life that God is trying to create inside of a woman's body. Only God has the right to induce a miscarriage during a woman's pregnancy. None of us, including doctors, have the right to do it. Pregnant women need to see a movie of an abortion and of a childbirth before she makes her decisions.

#### What Is an Abortion?

God creates all human life inside of God's Factory of Human Life inside of a woman's body. God sometimes gives up on a pregnancy and induces a miscarriage to end the pregnancy and to destroy whatever human life that He is creating inside of the woman in question.

Do we as human beings have the right to cause a woman to have a miscarriage? Does God give us the right to terminate a pregnancy after He has decided to help us to achieve parenthood after engaging in intimate sexual activity with a partner of the opposite gender?

An abortion is a forced miscarriage or what is called an induced miscarriage. A doctor uses a probe to cause the human life inside of "God's Factory of Human Life" to become detached from a woman's body to disintegrate.

A miscarriage is the worst pain and suffering that can happen to a woman. Losing a baby hurts like no other type of suffering that we can experience. We are talking about the potential to share the love of God with an infant that ceases to exist. How could any woman spit a developing baby back into God's face?

Is it worth to have ten minutes of passionate sexual activity if a man and a woman will have to lose the chance to achieve parenthood by choosing to have an abortion after the sexual activity ends? Is sexual activity worth it when you lose a new human life that God wants you to develop after childbirth?

Are we allowed to walk away from our responsibility to God to achieve parenthood by authorizing the destruction of the child or children that He wants us to develop after He presents the child or children to us after childbirth? We must be responsible and to think about God when we think about decisions about abortions.

#### God and Under Aged Sexual Activity

God does not tolerate under aged sexual activity. God does not tolerate any situation where a under aged girl will be sexually assaulted and sexually exploited. God cannot tolerate a situation when a underaged boy will be convinced to engage in sexual exploitation and under aged sexual activity.

God seeks to severely punish those of us that want to engage in sexual activity with minors. That includes minors that want to engage in sexual activity with each other. God wants to punish under aged minors that seek to sexually exploit each other.

God does not expect a minor to possibly be able to achieve parenthood as students. God does not expect a minor to have any idea about how to obtain and to responsibly use birth control. Minors have no idea about what sexual activity is really supposed to accomplish for adults.

God also wants to punish the parents that allow minors to engage in under aged dating and under aged sexual activity. Parents must draw the line when it comes to under aged dating. Under aged dating is dangerous. Under aged dating could involve the use of alcohol, illegal drugs, tobacco, and/or firearms. Under aged dating can cause students to become severely mentally ill.

Under aged sexual activity can lead to unprotected sexual activity, to an unplanned pregnancy, to the transmission of sexually transmitted diseases, and too much suffering for the girl and her parents.

## God Taunts a Man to Propose Marriage

The Voice of God inside of a boyfriend's mind can face unending taunting. God, at some point, can put much pressure on a boyfriend to consider proposing marriage to his girlfriend. God tells the boyfriend how beautiful his girlfriend looks. God tells the boyfriend about what a wonderful personality she has. God tells the boyfriend about how physically attractive she appears to him and to others. God tells the boyfriend about what a wonderful mother his girlfriend would be with their children after marriage.

God plainly and simply tells a boyfriend that he has no choice. God tells him that he must buy an engagement ring and that he must propose marriage to his girlfriend. God warns most men about holding back sexual activity with their girlfriend until after they are married and want to begin to start a family.

One of the top three reasons that a woman will end a relationship with a man is because of a man's obsession for using birth control and engaging in sexual activity that is not intended to conceive a human life. Intelligent men do not try to sexually exploit their girlfriend or their fiancé before they get married. Sexual activity should start when they get married and when they want to have children.

God tries to deal with a boyfriend's panic when he must present his girlfriend with an engagement ring. God knows that a boyfriend can fall apart while he pops the question. Finally, in most cases, God helps the girlfriend to accept the offer of an engagement to be married. That is a very special moment that God wants to experience with all His adults.

An engagement to be married is a new beginning for a couple that wants to proceed to achieve parenthood and a lifelong commitment to love each other.

## Engaging in Healthy Sexual Activity

Healthy sexual activity means that both partners that engage in sexual activity are monogamous and are trying to work with God to create a new human life or new human lives.

Healthy sexual activity happens when an adult understands the consequences of promiscuity, sharing needles, having an exchange in body fluids with someone that you have known for less than a month, and/or dating high-risk partners that are extremely promiscuous and that have not recently been tested for infections of sexually transmitted diseases.

Young adults that seek to work with God to achieve parenthood normally would not be attracted to partners that are at high-risk for being infected with sexually transmitted diseases. A boyfriend and a girlfriend normally would not be swingers. Members of couples that like to date promiscuous members of other marriages or of other relationships.

Monogamous heterosexuals that have only been in one or two relationships when they reach graduation from college are less likely to be at risk for an infection of a sexually transmitted disease.

It is important to understand that you must protect your own safety by only agreeing to engage in sexual activity with a partner when both you and your partner have agreed to be tested for all the existing sexually transmitted diseases. Most young adults would have nothing to worry about. However, it is always better to be safe than sorry.

## Successful Sexual Activity

God, a husband, and a wife have hit the jackpot when their sexual activity has resulted in a healthy pregnancy. Trying to achieve a pregnancy is hard work. It can be stressful for both partners. It can be time-consuming. It can be frustrating. However, it is a wonderful miracle when it finally happens.

Successful sexual activity means that both the male partner and the female partner are free from all sexually transmitted diseases when they attempted to become sexually active. They intend to work with God to achieve the creation and the development of new human lives because of their sexual activity. They agree to accept the baby into their lives and to develop the baby for the rest of their lives after childbirth.

A husband and wife also agree to remain partners for the rest of the lives. There is no such thing as rejecting the love that you have now so you can find a better love somewhere else. Rejecting the love of the mother or father of your children so that you can find a more satisfying love with another man or woman hurts God. God cannot understand this type of thinking.

Sexual activity is a success when the new parents hold their baby in their arms for the first time. Sexual activity is a success when a baby opens his or her eyes for the first time when he or she gets to meet his or her loving parents. Every parent remembers the first time that they would feed their newborn baby. Every parent would remember a baby's first gestures and his or her first efforts to hold their hands.

That is when God's love during the sexual intimacy between a husband and a wife becomes a reality.

## God and a Marriage in Crisis

God and the Holy Spirit try to save all marriages that are threatening to collapse. They try to reach a couple that want to stop dealing with each other for some reason. The husband and wife have come to a point when they feel that it is not worth the effort to continue to try to find happiness in their relationship.

Women may feel this way for two reasons. The first reason is the obligations to engage in sexual activity without the intent to achieve the creation of a new human life. The second reason may be that the husband forces the wife to abuse birth control.

Birth Control obstructs God's ability to function inside of a woman's body during sexual intimacy. That then hurts her relationship with God. Trying to become pregnant, frustrating God's efforts to create a new human life inside His Factory of Human Life, and stopping the creation of human life numerous times a month by using birth control can infuriate a woman over an extended period.

That may lead to fighting, conflict, anger, and separation. Men do not understand that women only need to engage in sexual activity when they desire to work with a man and God to create a new human life. Men cannot just play games with a woman's reproductive system. Nothing infuriates a woman more than a man that wants to infiltrate and to exploit her reproductive system for selfish purposes rather than for the need to create a new human life.

## God, the Holy Spirit, and Mutual Love We All Need a Relationship with God

God is our Supreme Being. God worked with our parents to bring us into the world. God loves us with His whole heart and soul. We need God to produce food for us. We need God to produce water and fluids for us. We need God to produce fresh air for us. We need God to manage our sewage. We need God to create trees and wood products for us.

We can look at a potato on a plantation. We get it for free. God creates it. The owner of the farm retrieves it. He can sell it if he markets the potato correctly. Does the farmer think that God creates his entire crop of potatoes? Who gives the farmer that he gets the potatoes for free. Who loves that farmer so much that he can sell his potatoes at a 100% markup?

We do not think about God when we take nature for granted. Eating a banana is part of our relationship with God. Drinking water is part of our relationship with God. Eating seafood and steaks is part of our relationship with God.

Everything that we need to survive as human beings comes from nature. God creates every food, liquid, and other substances that promote are existence as part of nature.

We get to enjoy the many benefits of understanding nature and of retrieving food, liquids, and other substances from nature for free. They are all gifts from God. Do we think about that when we go to the supermarket to buy the products of nature?

We can enjoy the products of nature that God will give us for free because we all have an individual relationship with God. We all need an individual relationship with God.

## Our Daily Communication with God

Most of us need to work with God and to communicate with God daily. It is important for a student that is in a difficult class in college to get help from God and/or the Holy Spirit to prepare for exams and other projects. College graduates also need help from God and from the Holy Spirit daily to deal with difficulties in their careers and in their social lives.

God decides to guide us when He feels that we need guidance. That is because He always loves us. God wants to intervene in our lives before we will make a drastic mistake or before we will suffer a life-threatening injury.

God helps us to deal with the stresses of parenthood. God teaches us how to be patient with our spouse, our children, and other members of our family that might misbehave. We must use discipline with our kids that does not hurt them and that shows them the difference between right and wrong.

God sets goals for us. He then helps us to prepare to understand these goals and to work to accomplish these goals. God does strange things that make difficult goals into a reality. God

God helps us to overcome the destructive nature of conflict. We must work with God to dissolve conflict in a way that is constructive.

#### God Talks to Us When We Need Him

God intervenes in our lives in many ways when He sees that we may be facing a difficult and/or dangerous situation. God talks to us to try to save us from physical and emotional harm. God talks to us to give us advice about how to solve a problem. God talks to us to ask us to work toward a goal that might help us to solve our problems or the problems of our loved ones.

How should we behave when someone becomes a threat to our lives? Should we try to hurt that person? We really should follow the guidance and support of God and of the Holy Spirit. We cannot attempt to hurt someone and/or succeed in hurting someone without God's authorization. We can suffer severe consequences if we hurt someone because we feel threatened by that person without God's authorization.

God talks to us to help us to understand that He needs us to work with Him to help other persons. God does so much to support our existence here in His Universe. The least that we can do for Him would be to try to help someone else that needs help if He would ask us to do so.

God will immediately talk to us when we face a life-threatening situation. That situation might be a life-threatening illness. It might be a criminal that has appeared with a weapon. It might be that your child is lost and you cannot find him or her. It might be a destructive thunderstorm or tornado. We should always work with God to try to survive life-threatening situations that may arise in our lives.

God may warn us to avoid a relationship or any sexual activity with someone that He suspects may be tainted with a sexually transmitted disease. God will warn you to walk away from the situation if He does not consider you to be a candidate to become infected with a sexually transmitted disease.

## The Holy Spirit Can Help Us

The Holy Spirit is an entity of higher intelligence that is Part of God. The Holy Spirit Loves Humanity. The Holy Spirit watches over all of us. The Holy Spirit wants to help us to achieve success in our lives. The Holy Spirit wants to stop the God's pain and suffering. The Holy Spirit wants our hatred and violence to stop.

We always have the option of asking the Holy Spirit to help us. The Holy Spirit can help us to solve a problem. They can help us to work on a project at work. They can help us to calm down after a fight with a spouse. They can help you to help your family members by helping them to find substance abuse counseling.

The Holy Spirit can work with the Criminal Justice System. The Holy Spirit can help us to win our freedom if we have done something that has caused us to get into trouble with law enforcement agencies.

The Holy Spirit can teach us the difference between right and wrong. It can lead you away from drugs, firearms, and alcohol. It can stop you from committing a crime if you have a good relationship with God.

Sometimes we need help as parents. Sometimes we need help as sons and daughters of parents. We can always reach out to a Supreme Being like God and/or the Holy Spirit to get help that we could not reach by ourselves here in our existence on this planet.

## Wrongful Deaths are Unjustifiable

Anyone that points a gun at a police officer or a SWAT Team member is completely suicidal. The general feeling is that if this suspect does not understand that he must drop his weapon that the officers have the right to choose with or without the intent to kill the suspect.

When a President of the United States sees an act of war in another country he may have no choice. He may order a military intervention in that country that will cause dozens, hundreds, or even thousands of people to die.

Why do our school not teach our kids and young adults the realities about what wrongful deaths are and how to avoid wrongful deaths throughout their entire lives?

Murder is murder despite the justification for the act of causing the death of another human being. Judges are not God. Juries are not God. Prosecutors are not God. The death sentence should have been declared to be "Cruel and Unusual Punishment" a long time ago. God is the only force that has the right to end a human life on this planet. God created us. God is the Supreme Being that decides whether we stay here. That is religious law. That is the law all over the world.

Wrongful deaths disrupt Humanity. We get angry when a child, a young adult, or an adult is killed by a police officer. A police officer is there "To Serve and to Protect" the community. He or she is not there to cause a wrongful death.

We must work with God and with the Holy Spirit to try to understand why people are going insane in this country. We must find these high-risk individuals. And we must work with God to try to save their lives. Police officers will enter an era when their weapons will be incapacitated and will not be able to fire a bullet at anyone.

#### God and the Criminal Justice System

The Criminal Justice System of the United States answers to God. God supervises all the activities of all the employees of the Criminal Justice System.

God and the Holy Spirit work with judges, prosecutors, and criminal defense attorneys all of the time. God does not want anyone to face incarceration. God wants to help people who have committed crimes to understand what they have done wrong. God wants them to be more intelligent the next time by not making the same mistake again. God then wants to release these suspects back into freedom. That is because God created us to enjoy freedom. He did not create us to suffer with incarceration.

The basic goal of the criminal justice system is not to find evidence to justify a suspect's incarceration. The basic goal is for our prosecutors, our law clerks, and our law enforcement officers to go into our schools and to teach our kids the reality of crimes, illegal drugs, weapons, alcohol, and tobacco. We need to teach our kids to stay off dope from the time that they are in the first grade.

We must teach our kids about crimes from the time that they begin grammar school. We can no longer support the idea that the Criminal Justice System must meet quotas for arrests, arraignments, indictments, prosecutions, and incarceration.

## Going to God for Help

God has supernatural resources that He uses to help all of us. He employs many persons that get paid to help students, adults, and others.

God's guidance can help you to find a way to reach the help that you will need to solve a problem in your life. God can tell you to do certain things. God can tell you to go to a certain location. God can tell you to try to read a book. God can lead you to a certain society or group that can help you to understand and to deal with your problems.

We must remember that God is the Supreme Being. He is the most powerful force in the universe. He does not have to try very hard to help us to receive the help that we need to deal with out problems.

Strange things happen when we go to God for help. We must be patient with the kind of advice and counseling that God can give us to achieve our goals.

We will be able to solve our problems by working with God. God will help us to try many different strategies to find one or two strategies that will help us to meet our goals and to solve our problems.

God helps us through the love of others. God may refer us to a loving counselor or to a loving law enforcement officer that might give us more support and more advice that we could use to deal with the help that you need to solve your problem. God can also work with your parents and immediate family members to try to solve these problems.

#### How Do We Show Love for God?

There are many ways that we can utilize to show love for God.

We can be sociable, be good students, and have good behaviors when we are young children.

We can attempt to discover our destiny and work with God to determine our sexual orientation when we become young adults. We can pursue academic programs that will contribute to our abilities to work with God to achieve our destiny and to always fulfill His will for us.

We show love for God by always having the intent to help others. We should always want to help others at the request of God. We must be willing to work with the Holy Spirit to help other that have been through a disaster to rebuild their lives.

We can work with God to achieve parenthood. We can express our need and intent to honor God by becoming a parent. We agree to follow God's help in trying to find a suitable partner of the opposite gender for a dating courtship, an engagement, a marriage, and parenthood.

We must be committed to remain married to our spouse for the rest of our lives. We must be committed to work with our spouse and with God to continue to develop our children for the rest of our lives. We must be willing to reach out to God for help if we face any complications in our attempts to pursue our career or in our efforts to continue to work as parents.

## Conclusion

## God Stimulates Human Life

God's love for us gives us our purpose for existing in His Universe. God's love for us gives us the incentive to want to bring new human lives into the world. We want to work with a loving God to develop the lives of our infants, toddlers, children, and young adults. We want to thank God for giving us the chance to exist in His Universe by giving others the same opportunities that God has given us.

It is a joy for all of us to share our love with God in a way that stimulate the progression of Human Life. God deserves the love that He seeks from us. God deserves the new lives that come out of our intimacy with our spouse. God deserves the happiness that His babies and toddlers bring to Him.

God loves to turn a married couple into a partnership of marriage. God's greatest joy is when all the pressure that He uses to convince a husband and a wife to have children finally materializes into a conception and as a childbirth.

It is such an honor for Humanity to see and to experience the love that exists between God, parents, and their young babies, toddlers, and children. Humanity needs to see more of this type of accomplishment from our married couples and from our engaged couples.

It is such a joy for God to present a new human life to a new father and a new mother. Parenthood is the real reward of sexual intimacy between a husband and a wife. We must show our love for God by helping Him to expand His Family of Human Beings by agreeing to allow Him to bring His children into our lives so that we can be parents for the child and/or children. We must help God to fulfill His purpose to exist by loving the babies that he wants to bring into our lives as part of parenthood.

## God's Factory of Human Life

We sometimes take it for granted that God creates all human life. Sometimes parents will go through childbirth and will not think about thanking God at all for the gift of parenthood that He has given to them. Women do not always understand that their body is "God's Factory of Human Life." That means that God creates human lives inside of a woman's body.

God does not create a human life inside of another animal. God does not create human life in an underground laboratory. God does not just create a human life out of nowhere.

God wants to seek the help of a male partner and a female partner to find the energy to create a new human life inside of a woman's body. That is because we are all Part of God. God cannot create human life without our help and without our love. We must show sexual intimacy with our partner of the opposite gender so that we will enable God to create a new human life inside the woman's body.

How can we go through a pregnancy and a childbirth without thinking that God was responsible for any of it? God is the Supreme Being that creates all life. We must understand that we cannot ignore the love of God during a pregnancy or a childbirth. We must thank God for giving us the opportunity to become parents and for working with us to create a new human life.

#### God and Our Sexual Orientation

God wants all of us to achieve parenthood. God wants all of us to bring new human lives into the world. God wants all of us to share in the joy of loving a baby and a toddler as parents.

There is a huge gang of human beings that do not want anything to do with parenthood. Homosexuals have the impression that they have something to gain by repeatedly trying to make members of the same gender pregnant. That is a waste of time.

What homosexuals really do is to create a dead-end for God so that He cannot rely on them for any kind of commitment to work with Him and with a spouse to create a new human life or new human lives. That is what hurts God the most about homosexuality.

Exchanging body fluids with someone of the same gender does not really accomplish anything. These types of behaviors taunt God. Why would a man want to get a man pregnant and would not try to get a woman pregnant? Male reproductive organs are meant to be used in conjunction with God and a spouse of the opposite gender to bring a new life into the world.

We should encourage our young adults to go to God when they would need help when they will need to decide their sexual orientation. They must understand the difference between what a heterosexual is as opposed to what a homosexual is. Our young adults must understand what they must gain by achieving parenthood as opposed to what they must gain by having an endless stream of partners of the same gender that could lead to the acquisition of a sexually transmitted disease.

## God and Sexually Transmitted Diseases

We must understand that God created sexually transmitted diseases. God created sexually transmitted diseases for His own reasons. God infects men and women with sexually transmitted diseases for His own reasons.

We live in a world where everyone believes that they can do anything that they want with their sexual behaviors and with their sexual activities. We live in an existence when we will think that God has nothing to do with the way that we behave with our sexual partners. We live in a world that embraces the homosexual lifestyle and sees absolutely no problem with that lifestyle.

People that believe these things are daydreaming. Our sexuality and our sexual behaviors are part of our relationship with God. Our sexual behaviors should have nothing to do with making numerous and consecutive members of the same genders pregnant. A man is designed to make a woman pregnant. A man is not programmed to make twenty male partners pregnant.

Unfortunately, individuals that engage in high-risk sexual behaviors have no idea as to whether they are hurting God with their relationships and with their sexual encounters. God will see these promiscuous behaviors and will feel anger, sorrow, pain, and suffering at the same time.

Unfortunately, God will then decide whether a man or a woman is a candidate for the transmission of a sexually transmitted disease. People that engage in high-risk sexual behaviors and that are detached from God should know better than to test His patience. That is what we need to teach to our young adults about the joys and the dangers that come from sexual activity.

## How God and the Holy Spirit Forgive Us

God does not like to hold grudges against us. Everyone makes mistakes. God makes mistakes. The Holy Spirit makes mistakes. The entire Human Race makes mistakes.

However, there come times in our lives when we must face discipline for our mistakes. That discipline may come for our parents, from our schools, or from the criminal justice system. That discipline may also come from God and from the Holy Spirit.

Being forgiven for our mistakes is part of our relationship with God. We need to turn to God for mercy when we have really failed Him. The Holy Spirit will try to give us a second chance at life if it feels that we deserve a chance to do our lives all over again.

God and the Holy Spirit do not want us to face incarceration. They want us to continue to exist as human beings with the same freedom that we had when we were born. God wants to see a definite show of remorse as part of the process of forgiving any of us of committing a crime or a sin before He can work with the Criminal Justice System to give us a second chance at life.

God can warn us about the trouble that we face by continuing to engage in a campaign of malicious activities. We will deserve the discipline that we will have to deal with if ignore God's efforts to stop us from getting into trouble by trying to stop us from doing something wrong.

The Holy Spirit is there to teach our kids and young adults to be sensible and not to do anything that might be hurtful to themselves and/or hurtful to others. The Holy Spirit cannot adequately defend kids and/or young adults that have been caught in doing something wrong if they continue to ignore God and the Holy Spirit.

## We Love God Through Loving Others

God expects us to love our parents and our siblings from the time that we are born. We do not remember the kind of love that we had for our family members back then. Our ability to love others grows with time. We have more of an ability to show love for others as toddlers because we know how to communicate with them by talking and by understanding their needs.

We show love for God by loving our family members. We show love for God by loving our coworkers. We show love for God by loving our fellow students. We show love for God by loving our girlfriend, our fiancé, or our wife. Love is a cycle between family members, friends, and those that seek to become part of the family on the outside of the family.

Love for others can mean many things. The love that a husband has for a wife is the joy that they share as they work together to achieve parenthood and to develop their children together. A husband shows love for his wife by showing caring and affection for her and for their kids.

We show love for God by loving students in a dorm in a college. We show love and affection for all students that we know and especially the person that might become the student's spouse.

We show love for God by treating parents with respect and dignity. We show love for God by honoring God with good behaviors and academic achievement that bring pride to the lives of parents.

## The Love of God Through Others

We feel the Love of God from our parents every day from the time that we are born. Our parents work with God to give a baby or a toddler unconditional love on an hour-by-hour basis.

We experience love from God when our spouse shows loving intimacy for us. We feel the Love of God when our spouse feels the happiness of parenthood and of a successful marriage. We feel the Love of God when our kids show us how much they love us.

We experience the Love of God in our schools. Our friends in schools have a mysterious relationship with God. They sometimes do not even know that they have a relationship with God. We experience the Love of God when we enjoy productive and successful peer relationships with our peers.

Our teachers show us how much they love us. All teachers love their students. The love that teachers have for their students comes from God. God works with teachers and students to make the learning experience productive and successful.

Psychiatrists, psychologists, and psychotherapists show loves God for us by helping us when we become mentally ill. They work with God to show patients that are challenged with mental illness that God loves them. We feel God's Love when we receive medical treatment and psychological help from behavioral health professionals.

The Love of God that we feel through our medical treatment is a healing force that we feel from in our lives that comes from God and that flows through our medical professionals.

#### God and Human Development

God's Love plays a major role in the development of a human being from childbirth to adulthood.

God's Love helps an infant to learn how to understand the spoken language. God helps the infant how to use their arms and legs. God tries to show the infant how to eat and to drink fluids. God also teaches the infant how to laugh and how to cry.

God allows parents to hear and infant's thoughts. God helps parents to understand the needs of a newborn baby and of a toddler. God helps parents to understand how to develop their children's ability to communicate with other siblings and adults.

It is so important that parents should begin to teach toddlers and children to pray to God at a very early age. Parents are responsible for helping God to become a part of their children's lives regardless of where they go to school. It is the will of God for parents to introduce their kids to God through prayer and through counseling about what God can do for them as they continue to grow older.

Only God knows how a baby continues to grow into a toddler and then into a child and so on. We must respect the way that God develops our children into adults over time. We cannot betray God and/or our students by giving them that they can continue to develop into adults while ignoring God. Parents must be sure that God becomes a force in a child's life from the time that the child is a toddler. That gives everyone the best probability that the child will develop normally and that God will be able to help them to solve their problems in the future.

#### God Wants to Forgive Us

We have a Supreme Being that loves us. That means that God always wants to find the strength to forgive us when we have done something wrong. God needs to help us to understand that He did not create us to exist in incarceration. He created us to enjoy our freedom in His Universe. He did not create us to be preprogrammed to face a lifetime of committing crimes.

Our schools must teach all our kids about something that is very basic. Our kids must understand the difference between right and wrong. They must understand what a crime is. They must understand the dangers of using illegal drugs, alcohol, smoking, and/or using firearms.

Our schools do not teach courses that are called "20 Ways to Stay Incarcerated for The Rest of Your Life." Schools do not groom their graduates to achieve a lifetime of substance abuse and incarceration. The fact that hundreds-of-thousands of our students graduate only to face substance abuse, unemployment, and incarceration is completely unacceptable to God and to Humanity.

God wants to forgive the victims of our Substance Abuse Epidemic. God wants to forgive whoever has been trying to feed dope to our kids and young adults. God has lost His patience with schools that do not warn our kids and young adults about the dangers that they face with substance abuse during their time in school and after graduation.

God wants to reform all His schools so that all graduates will reject behaviors and mistakes that will lead to incarceration. God sincerely wants to help His children that have been victimized by peer pressure and miseducation about Sexually Transmitted Diseases and substance abuse issues. Hopefully, our schools will soon be teaching our students the truth about the reality that they are facing.

#### God's End to Paranoia and Violence

God does not like the situation that we are in when we think that our brothers and sisters all over the world are out to destroy us for no reason. This type of paranoia can justify our need to kill people that we believe have the intent to kill themselves and/or to kill themselves at the same time. It is very difficult for God to tolerate any human being that wants to commit suicide and homicide at the same time.

There is no such situation when God will allow any of us to succeed in destroying ourselves. God does allow any of us to remove ourselves from the face of His creation. God cannot just find people that are so mentally ill that they will resort to suicide and genocide at the same time.

Our brothers and sisters are very mentally ill. We are very mentally ill. They have excuses for expressing the intent to want to hurt us and to hurt themselves at the same time. We have expressed the intent to hurt them and/or to kill them in defense of humanity and of the United States.

We cannot appear in front of God and in front of the United Nations to justify military attacks against anyone because they have expressed the possible intent to hurt themselves and to hurt others at the same time. These individuals are so suicidal that they need an offer to receive psychiatric medical treatment as soon as we can provide that to them. We must remember that wrongful deaths are never justified. Only God can authorize the death of anyone on this planet. War and/or paranoia do not count as adequate excuses to kill people in front of God.

#### We Must Forgive Our Brothers and Sisters

Our brothers and sisters have expressed an intent to injure us by attempting to kill themselves and to kill others simultaneously. We must understand that these are God's children. We are God's Children. Anyone or any group of people with these intentions are severely mentally ill. Furthermore, we have probably done something in the past that give them the incentive to express the intent to want to hurt us.

No one can be arrested for expressing the intent to commit a crime. Such suspects can be detained in a psychiatric facility until psychiatrists feel that the patient is no longer a threat to himself or herself and to others. Law enforcement cannot incarcerate someone who has expressed interest in committing a crime and has not done so by the present moment. Law enforcement officers cannot kill someone because the pose a perceived life-threatening intent to hurt others.

God cannot tolerate an unending campaign of hatred and warfare within His Human Family. We must learn how to forgive each other. We must learn how to show respect, love, and dignity to God for the pain and suffering that we have caused for Him. We must understand that God does not endorse the destruction of human life. Only God can make decisions regarding the issues surrounding life and/or death.

It is hard to forgive our brothers and sisters for wanting to hurt us. We must try to solve our conflicts with other countries through peaceful confrontation. God must be part of the way that we will mature into a new Humanity whose members will love each other and will never again choose to use violence to solve its problems.

We must work with God to forgive our brothers and sisters. We must try to understand that they do not hate us. They are very mentally ill because of a severe trauma that has happened to them. That is the real problem.

## Solving by Using Peaceful Confrontation

We do not have to solve our problems by resorting to violence. There might be other ways to deal with our conflicts that we have with our brothers and sisters. God surely would want to be involved in how we would solve problems between ourselves and our brothers and sisters.

Peaceful confrontation is a form of negotiation where the leaders of opposing groups get a chance to explain themselves to delegations from the United Nations and from individual countries. This will be a process of communication and for forgiveness. This would be a process of understanding why the members of different delegations believe that they hate each other.

Everybody has something to gain by ending violence. Engaging in violence is illegal and it can permanently disable members of our military. God punishes everyone that believes that violence and military attacks against human beings is justifiable and necessary.

Our governments will have a choice in the future. They will face God's anger and suffering when He disables members of our military that are involved in violence. They will also be able to resolve these issues productively through peaceful confrontation.